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CHAIR14AN JENSCH: Please come to order.  
2 This proceeding is a further evidenciary session 

3 of the proceedings involving Consolidated Edison Company 

.4 of New York, Inc., in reference to Indian Point Station 

5 Unit No. 2, Docket No. 50-247, of the Atomic Energy Commission 

6 proceedings. This hearing is convened in accordance with 

7 an order convening hearings which was issued on September 17, 
8 1971, that order providing for two sessions of evidertiary 

hearings, one commencing today on October 5 and the second 
|W convening on November 1, 1971, both at the Springvale Inn, 

.500 Albany Post Roade, Croton-On-Hudson, New York.  

12 This order convening these two sessions provided 

13 for two types of presentations. The first, that is the 

14 October 5th session, today's session, will be generally 

concerned with receiving further direct evidence from 

16 Consolidated Edison Company of New York, the Regulatory 

17 Staff, and if the Atomic Energy Commission and the New York 

18 State Atomic Energy Council desires to present its evidence 

19 at this time the Board will give consideration to that 

20 presentat on.  

21 There has been some correspondence since the 

22 issuance of the order convening the hearings from the New 

23 York State Atomic Energy Cot:cil indicating that they did 

not desire to bring their witnesses in today's session. It 

was suggested in reply that perhaps the New York State Atomic

A-B-M-1
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Council could confer with counsel participating in the 

proceedings as to a raanner of iresentation that would 

obviate the presentation of their witnesses but would provide 

the record would be complete with their offering and have 

the record available for cross-examination on the Noveber 1, 

1971 session.  

The November 1, 1971 session was indicated to be 

of a liited duration in order to complete all matters of 

cross;examination, and all matters as to which complete 

submittals hiave been made by direct evidence at that time.  

The general public notice 7vias given of this order 

convening these two sessions of evidentiary hearings, which 

included distributioi to several of the news media in this 

area and also included publication in the Federal Register, 

which is the official federal publication media for orders 

from regulatory agencies, among other notices, and 

publication in the Federal Register occurred on September 

24, 1971, as reflected by Volumie 36 of the Federal Register 

at page 18973.  

As a preliminary, perhaps, we could have a statement 

of appearances formally again for the record.  

On behalf of the Applicant? 

MR1 TROSTEN: Yes, Chairman. My name is 

Leonard M. Trosten. I am appearing on behalf of the 

Applicant, My office address is 1821 Jefferson Place, N. Wo,
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Washington, D. C. Appearing with me here today at the counsel 

t:-ble is my associate Lex K. Larsen, whose office address 

is the same as mine.  

CHAIRLAN JENSCH: Thank you, sir. Appearance 

on behalf of the Regulatory Staff, the Atoiic 

Energy Coamission.  

MR KARKAN: Mr. Chairman, my name is 

Myron Karmano I am counsel for the Regulatory Staff of the 

Atomic Energy Com.mi:iaion, My office is 7920 Norfolk Avenue, 

Bethesda, Maryland, 

CHAIv vA JENSC i Thank you, sir.  

Appearances for the Intervenors, Hudson River 

Fishermen s Associatio., 

1.t MAC BETH: Mr. Chairman, my name is 

Angus MacBeth, and I am appearing for the Hudson River 

Fishermen's Association. My office address Is 36 West Fourth 

Street, New York, New York, 

CMAIlRMAN Jensch; Thank you, sir.  

New York State Atomic Energy Council.  

MR. MARTIN: Mr. Chairman, ui name is Bruce L.  

Martin. I am appearing on behalf of the New York State 

Atomic Energy Council. My address is 112 State Street, Albany, 

New York.  

CHAIRYLAN JENSCH: Thank you, sir.  

Environmental Defense Fund of the Citizens for the
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I Protection of the Environment.  

IM, .. OISNAN: 1r. Chairman , iiy name is kt.tho .iy Z.  

.3 Roisman. I an, appearing on behalf of te. Envron.ezta 

4 Defense Fund of the Citizens for the Prctection of the 

S Environment. My office address is 1910 ' Street, 14 1.  

'Washington, D. C,.  

7 CHAIM -1 JENSC2: Thank you, sir.  

R I believe that completes the statement o' all 

9 appearances.  
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I CHAIF.N J!Pl1,SCH:. As indicated in the con- 92 

2 vening these heering~s. this session of tho hearing,~ the zoard, 

3in rnakina itself ava. Iable to receive furthor subm~ittals of, 

14 evidence, has the Applicant further evietence to present? if 

5 so, we will then proceed.  

6 IP TOSTEI;,. r2he Applicant wishes~ to have recei~. ed 

7 inevidence today tw'vo document-s prepared by the Applicant con

0 7 :st ofg the eec 4ore colAs h s rayem fo frndia 1int 2i.  

3 T~he oftesrenc dcret hasin aleay ee~f in oeint 2..  

11 :ames rmoore as reflecteed on transcript page 898. yhos docu

12 merit is entitled., "Additional. testimony of i-.ipiatconceri i 

3 emergency core cool~ing system perforrance," dated July 13, 

14 1973-. w. Droore, wh,, is sponsoring this doctument, is here 

is today, and I would like t-o ask that the Board received this 

16I document in evidence today,, 

17 CWI.IRAAI'4 JENSCH: wGe:e thJ-Ise documents identified 

18on July 13th? if 3o,. In what m~anner? 

19 ~ ~ MR IPOS TENA They were identifiJed in t:he record on,~ 

.m Page 898. Tie title of the dociament, as i said , 11Y.. chairrearn, 

I IAdditiolial. testimocny of applicant concerning emergency core 

22cooling system performance ,
1 dated july 131, 1971,. Thiis docu

ment was prepared by Mx.. Jamtes Mo wore of the westinghouse 

Elr"ectCric Corporation, Yxr. moore s'.jre to the accuracy of the 

I



1929 

BIWt2 CmimAIM N JNSCn: Is there any objection to that 

2 offer on behalf of the Regulatory Staff? 

IMR K-ARM ir: No objection, mio. chairman.  

CHAIRAN JENSCH: Hudson River Fishermen s Associatio) 

M MAC BETH: No objection, 

6 CHAIRMAN JENSC1I. New york State Atomic Energy 

7 Council? 

8 PT_ k ARTIN. lo objection.  

9 CH-IRMAN JENSC.: Environmental refense Fund.  

10 1M POISNIAN. No objection with the usual reservation 

11 w. chairman..  

CIRAIR v, ,N JENSCH2 Very well. The additional testi

D4 mony of the Applicant with reference to the emergency core 

}4 I cooling system, which applicant's counsel just referred to, is 

received in evidence.  

6 yi- recollection is that that offer of evidence was 

17 in a previously prepared statement, is that correct? 

~8 ER. TROSTEN: That is correct.  

19 CHAIRAN JENSCH. Do you have copies sufficient for 

20 the report to physically icorporate within the transcript? 

21 If not now, can you supply it? 

M2 . TROSTEN There were copies already supplied to 

3 the reporter.  

24 C-aAhRniq JENSCIh They do have sufficient copies? 

2 5 MR. TPOSTEN.- Yes.
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IlWc.3 CRAIRMAN JEUSCH: The additional evidence of the 

2Appli-aft as pr'epared by uitness jam-es s. mqoore is received 

in evidence.  

PIP, TRSTEN: YPQS.  

Trhe next item of evidence I would like to offer 

Itoday, Chairm~an, is a documaent entitled, "Additionxal 

inforatilonoEmergency core cooling analysis." it is dates' 

Augst 6, 971 IThis document-0 i wilmention, m~r chairmnan, 

9 as prepared in response to questions wh-ich were asked orally 

bythe Division of Reactor L~icensing. Ik copy of t-his document 

wa sn to tile Divisionf of ReaZctor Li~ellSing by 'Letter dated.  

August 16, 1971, and copies of the same document aere fEur

nished to the BOard and the parties to this proceeding by 

I letter from Applican-ts counsel dated Augutst 16, 1971. 1 would 

like to have vir moore stand now, Please~, 

J -A . E S S,, M 0 0 R fs0  previously sworn, testified 

as rtelJ1OWS: 

Is BY M, TPOSTEN: 

19j Q T.ir. M;oore 9 I show you now a document entitled, 

20 j 'Add-itional tnformation on Emergency core cooling Analysis.,, 

21 Was this document prppared by you, v~r poore, or under your 

22 supervision and direction? 

23A yas 

?-A0 Are t1-he contents of this documaent true and correct 

25[ to the best oJI. your An ava edge?
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A yes 

Q Do you desire to have this document introduced in 

evidence in this proceeding as if read? 

A I do.  

M. TR0 OSTN: mco Chairman, i naw offer in evidence 

the document entitled. "Additional Information on Emergency 

Core Cooling Analysis," and ask -that this be received in 

evidence and incorporated in the transcript as if read.  

CAIRMAN JENSCH: Is there any objection on behalf 

of the Regulatory Staff? 

MRo pavrAiN: I No objection.  

C-iAIRP1*T JENSCi. Hudson River Fishermen's 

Association.  

MR. YPCBEq.: No objection.  

CHAIRMFIN JENSCHi: Ne york State Atomic :nergy 

Council 

IT. IMAPTDI: NO objection.  

CRA3RMAN JESCI. citizen's Committee for the 

Protection of the Environment.  

MR. ROISMAN: No objectian,, 

CaAIRIPLN JENSCH. Very well The offer of the 

evidence to which Applic-nt s counsel has just referred0 

entitled, 'Additional Information on Ei-ergency core cooling 

Analysis" is received into evidence, 

Do you have copies sufficient for the Keporter?
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1 IV TRSN Yes, we do, 

2 ~CHAIMAN JENSC'Ma The reporter is directed to 

3 incorporate into the transcript the exhi bit as previously 

reforred o 

51Z IMJ~TOST IN: I would notg 1iklc to call the Boarcd's 

attenstion2 to a docuntent entitled, "Additional Testimony of 

7 Appiat Cocrnn Reactor vessel. integrity" dated 

S eptem~ber 17, 1971. A copy o-F this docu.ment was furnished to 

9the Board and to the parties by a letter from Applicant' s 

to counsel dated septeier 18, 1971. Thais documi'ent is to be 

$1 sponsored in evidence today by a panel o'Z seven witnesses.  

12 1 might call the Chairman's attention to the fact that we 

13 have added an additional sponsoring witness t&-o -the list 

14 previously indicated to the Boar~d by my letter of September 

is 18th~.  

16 fhe panel of sponsoring witnesses consist of -the 

17 f ollciing persons: mx. sernard F.. Langer, W.~ Warren S,.  

Mr NyOel T. uxr-sse 1 , and x~v Rbext A. Weisemazinn of th-e 

the consolidated Edison company., 

22 zqr. weisemann and M1 ,! rdb have previously been 

23 storn, but I -w-J.l nowv ask the other panel witnesses stand and 

be aworn., 

~ jcAI'M~.JE~.C ill. each of the gentLemen
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I IApplicants' counsel have referred to please stand and raise 

2 vour right hand.  

S Whereupon, 

4 BERIO, PD F. LANGER 

WARRE;I S. MZELTON 

6 MICHAEL J. IMANJOIWE, 

7 ROTAM J. VON O1S:I 

6 NOEL T. DRESSEL, ZIP_ 

9 sworn, 

10 PT OSTEN Referring no, to the five witnesses who 

| have just been sworn by the chairman, I shoi each of you a docu

12 ment antitled, "Professional Qualifications, vahich bears each 

13 of your names and which consists of a statemnent of your 

14 ex-perience and professional quaiificatios . I ask you if you 

15 prepared this statement of your professional qualifications? 

16 Wt. IANGER, Y .v 

17 X.. RAZELTON: Yes.  

18 M ANJOINE: Yes 

19 DE. VON OSXNS1I I ye, 

20 j DRESSEL: Yes0 

21 o TROSTEN: Are these statements of your profes

2 sional qualifications true and correct? 

23 MR. LANGER: Yes,.  

24 MR, KAZELTON: 1'eso 

25 MR. P-IRY0 O[NE: Ye s
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BIWt7 I MR. VON OSXNSKI. yes., 

2 bZ.I DRESSEL: Y5.es 

SMRi TROSTEN: DO you desire to have these statements 

4 of your professional qualifications incorporated in this 

S transcript as if read and received into evidence in this pro

6 Ceeding ? 

7 M,. leAZEO es.  

S -;, ~o ollS[E e 

OZ, TROSTEiM: r. chairman, copies of these papers 

is of professional quai:fications xill b. furnished to the 

14 reporter0 the Board and the parties.o I a3 that these state

nd Is ments be received in evidence in this proceeding, 

10 
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CFAIRMN JENSCH. is there any objection on 

-behalf of the Regularf- or Sta .f? 

MR, KARMAN: No obiection, Mro Chn irm, 

CHDTAWN JENSCH: Aniy objection on behalf of the 

Citizens Committee for the Protection of the Environment? 

M.O ROISANz No objectIi on-, 

CHtRIRNAN JENSCH: Any objection on behalf of the 

NKew York State Atomic Energy Council? 

M. IMAIMN; No objection.  

CHAUR.IAN JENSCH" All parties indicated no 

objection. The statement of the Qualifications of the 

w tnesses , whom Applicant Is counsel, has just referred 

may be physically incorporated into the transcript and 

pleced in the. transcript,, 

Proceedv please,, 

MPRo TROSTEN: Referring again to the document 

entitled, "Addition.al. '1 'estimony of Applicant Concerning 

Reactor Vessel Integrity," and addressing my question now 

to all seven panel, witnesseso Was ths document prepared 

under your collective supervision and direction and by you, 

and are the statements contained in this document true 

and correct to the best of your knowledge? 

NrM L AN ,X'R: Yes., 

I-M., FAZZLTON . Yes, 

MR., MANJOINE_ Yes.
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MRo VON OSUNSKIA Yes,, 

MR.o DRESSEL: Yes, 

MR,, GROB Yes,, 

4 0 NoSEMANN. Yes.  

IMIIR. ThOS'TEN: Do you desire to hae the copy to 

whirh I .-have referred received in evidence in. this pro[ ceeding as your testimony? 

Ml? , 1o ANCER: Y es ° 

MR., HAZELTON: Yes.  

w0 Yd{ MANJOLgN : Yeso 

MR o VON OS INSK: Yes.  

MR{, DRESSZL.: Yes, 

MRo CROB6 Yes, 

I MRC o ELS ANN Yes0 o 

16 iMR, TROSTEN, Mr., Chairanp I now offer in 

. evidence the document entitledN "Additional Testimony of 

:7 Applicant concerning Reactor Ve ssel Integrity," dated 

1 September 17, 1971.. 1 ask that it be physically incor

19 porated into the transcript and received in evidence in 

20 this proceeding, 

2 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Rather than by an exhibit; is 

£2 that correct? 

i .TROST'EN. Yes o 

CILV L'4RMAN JENSC'H: is there any objection on 

25 behalf of the Regulaz Tory Staff?
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I I.Ro KARMA N, No objection, Mro Chairman.  

2 CHAIR14AN JENSCH: Citizens" Committee for the 

3! Protection of the Environment? 

4 MR. ROISHAN: No objection.  

I*~c:A:IuTARIUN JENSCH: Hudson River Fisherencs 

S Associat ion.  

iR.o MacBKITH No objection.  

. CLAIR IAN JENSCH.: New York State Atomic Energy 

( founci , 

IT i MR0 MARTINz No objection, Mr. Chairman.  

1 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very wall. The request is 

2 ?- granted and the additional testimony in the form of the 

13 document to which Applicant's counsel has just referred is 

14 received in evidence, and the document containing that 

15 additional. testimony may be physically incorporated into 

the transcript and placed in the transcript,.  

17 ~Proceed, please, 

Ie 11R. TROSTEN: Thank you, 

29 Mr. Chairmarn, Applicant has two other documents 

20 which it des.res to have received in evidence in this 

* proceeding. however, both of these documents which pertain 

92 to the security system for the Indian Point Station, 

2s Applicant wishes to have received in evidence in an in 

; 4 camera proceeding. In view of the fact that Mr. Roisman is 

25 not going to be cross-examining Aplicant's witnesses today,
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I Applicant will prefer that the formal receipt into 

2 evidence of this document be deferred until such time as 

3 an in camera session of the hearing is held, in view of the 

4 fact that Applicant does not wish to have this document 

5 formally received into the open transcript of this pro-, 

6 ceeding.  

7 CHAUIRMN: Very well, That may be done and we 

8 will arrange an in camera session at a later time and be 

9 scheduled at a time convenient to all attorneys in the 

10 proceed ing,, 

1 Do you desire to have those documents identified 

12 by any numerical identification at this time, or should 

3 that wait until the in camera proceeding? 

S] MRo TROSTEN: I will indicate it now, 

SCR%!l JENSCH: indicate the next succeeding 

16 number for the exhibits, please, 

17 4iRo TROSTEN I beg your pardon? 

is CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Plea~e indicate the next 

19 succeeding number.  

o20MR, TROSTEN: l.would suggest, Mr. Chairman, 

.1 that these be incorporated in the in camera transcript 

22 rather than be received as exhibits, if that is satisfactory 

23 to you.  

24 CWh1iRMAN JENSCH: Very well., If that be the case:, 

25 the entire matter may wait until the in camera session,
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M., TROSTE,: Very well, 

2  CHAi1A JENSCH: Does that complete all the 

:3 evidence of the Applicant? 

4 14R. TROSTEN: Yes, Mr., Chairman, 

s The applicant has no further evidence to offer.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH Before we proceed to inquire as 

to the arrangements made, as I understand, a letter of 

S transmittal from one of the parties in this proceeding, 

let me inqui-re generally about some matters pertaini-ng to 

the Indian Point Facility.  

As I recall the reference to arrangements, the 

attorneys have met, as I understand it, sometime within the 

3 Jas toreek, and discussed procedures that 'EilI aid it in the 

14. preentation of evidence and the manner of expediting this 

ind proceeding to bring it to a conclusion; is that correct? 

18 
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I. TROSTEIgt Yes, that is correct, Mr. Chairman.  

2 bWe have been meeting, Applicant's counsel has been. meeting 

-with 11r. Roisman and Mr. acBeth and also with counsel 

4 for the other parties and we have reached, Applicant has 

reached certain understandings with the Intervenors 

6 concerning the consideration of Applicant's pending motion 

for a limited operation license, and also with respect to 

the case and manner of consideration of the full 

environmental hearing t 
this 

I have discussed/with ir. Roisman several times, 

including our discussion last night, and we agreed last night 

Ithat Mr. Roisman would present the general understandings 

to the Board at this time, subject to coimnient by myself 

I and Mr. MacBeth. I would propose, Mr. Chairman, that we 

consider that after we had review7ed certain other matters 

16 that could be taken up today.  

17 There is one other matter in addition to any 

We questions that the Board may wish to raise concerning the 

ii evidence that has been introduced today, 14r. Chairman, which 

0 I1 think that -we ought to take up, and that concerns the 

?I fuel-loading authorization for the Indian Point 2 facility.  

22 Mr. Karman has certain information which he wishes to 

2 1convey to the Board, and if it is satisfactory to the Board 

2 perhaps we could consider that right now.  

CHA4TJ, iESCfH: Very well. But before doing that
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1 should announce that Congressman John Dow, who has made 

a limited appearance in this proceeding by the presentation 

of a statement through his representative, has re.uested 

an additianal opportunity to present a f.urther limited 

appearance statement, and. the gentleman representing the 

Congressman is here and we will be glad to have the statement 

from the Congressman at this time. Will you come forward 

please, sir, and give your name and address if you will, 

please, and identify yourself in any manner you desire, 

Since this is a !i=-ited appearance statement the 

gentleman need not be sworn.  

Any members of the public who are here probably 

recall our statement at the beginning of these proceedings 

that members of the public are invited by the Comiission 

to present statements by way of :1ULited appearance.  

Natvrally they can particIpate in the proceedings and 

express sornv concerns that they ,aay h.ave respecting those 

proceedings. Those statements are not sworn,, Those 

statements are not evidence. They do not constitute any 

basis upon which any statement can be made in the proceeding.  

or rather the procedure for limited appearance statements 

is intended to provide a limited manner in which mebers of 

the public can participate in a proceeding of this kind.  

The Commission encourages the presentation of statements 

by way of limited appearance, and at the outset of these



I proceedings two opportunities, I believe, two occasions, 

2 were provided for the presentation of statements by way of 

3 limited appearance. Many raiembers of the public did present 

4 statements, and as I have indicated, Congressmnan Dow through 

5 this gentleman who is here today also presented a statement 

6 by way of limited appearance. The Congressman has decided 

7 an opportunity of -making an additional statement and the 

Board is agreeable to changing the schedule for the 

presentation of statements by way of limited appearances 

10 to this extent.  

Will you proceed, sir.  

2 IM. EGAN: My name is William Egan. I am 

13 district representative for Congressman John Dow, 27th 

S'Congressional District. And he has sent the folloring 

15 testimony 

16 "Mr., Enaminer : 

17 "Since the Indian Point plants of the Consolidated 

18 Edison Company are almost surrounded by my Congressional 

11. 1District, even though they are not located in it,, I am 

20 deeply concerned to assure that they will be safe in all 

21 respects.  

22 "i have a good many doubts frm listening to 

23 members of the scientific commity, about the safety of 

present questions raised about the radioactivity of the air 

25 and water in the vicinity of nuclear plants, about thermal

1942
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po4lltion, and about wastes disposed of, have not been 

2 conclusively answered by adequate authorities, The most 

3 commonly noted danger of these plants seems to be a 

Opeace-time catastrophe Whose scale might well exceed 

5 anything the nation bas ever l.mon., 

6 "The foregoing words are taken from a publication 

7 titled 'Nuclear Reactor Safety: Am Evaluation of New 

Evidence.' This is a paper presented by the Union of 

Concerned Scientists, Cabridge. Massachusetts, July, 1971.  

10 In it, the three amthorities on nuclear matters and one 

11 economist concerned with the environment have joined in a 

12 critique about the potential for catastrophe that resides 

13 in present-day nuclear reactors, I am sure that you have 

14 read the evaluation by the four authorities. I do want 

I5 you to give it full weight in your deliberations, The 

16 aithor:s recomnend a total halt: to the issuance of operatin 3 

17 licenses until safeguards of assured performance can be 

18 provided and a thorough technical review to deter-mine whether 

19 reactors nmq constitute an unacceptable hazard to the 

20 population 

"ITn order to emphasize the point I am making, I 

22 append hereto the part IV of the evaluation by the four 

23s scientists which has been title 'Conclusions and 

24 Recommendations. It is important for you and all those at 

2 Ii this hearing to hear their conclusions and recommendations

C-B-,M-4 1943



d 

even though this may not be the first time that you have 

done so." 

Accordingly, I am attaching this statement which 

Iwill turn over to you.  

CHAI1RMA JENSCH: If you will give it to the 

Reporter, and it is requested that the Reporter transmit 

your document to the Secretary of the Commission who will 

3 file the statement with these statements from persons making 

9 limited appearances. Will that be agreeable? 

to . EGAN: Yes, On behalf of the Congressman 

I wish to thank you for allowing me to make this appearance.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let me inquire, sir. Your 

statement as I recall it said something to this effect, that 

14 the Congressman has been listening to many members of the 

15 scientific community, Has he had an opportunity to listen 

16 to any of the evidence in this case? I inean I don't know 

17 whether he has been attending any of the hearings here, 

IM. EGAV.: No,, Ho, he has not attended the 

19 hearings here.  

20 CH}A!PUIAH JENSCH: Would he desire to do that? 

21 Perhaps he'd like a list of some of the evidence that's going 

22 to be directed specifically to this plant. The reason I 

23 ask is that we will have a session of hearings extending for 

24 quite some considerable time starting November 1, and if 

25 there is some particular day that he comld attend perhaps

C-B- m-5 194 /j
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we could schedule some of the witnesses whowould deal 

2 with the matters in which he has a particular interest.  

3 Will you inquire of the Congressman in that respect? 

4 MoR EGAN: I will, and perhaps it can be arranged.  

5 CHAIRDI JENSCH: Very well. I think the 

6 Commission welcomes the attendance of persons who have 

7 concerns about the proceedings and about the actions that 

are under exazinationo and if the Congressman has been 

listening to some members who have concerns maybe he could 

10 bring those mmbers of the scientific community with him 

11 so that they would have a chance to hear the evidence 

12 specifically directed to this plant. And I am sure the 

13 Board will endeavor to schedule a time and arrange with the 

parties to have ,itnesses present who can discuss in some 

15 detail the evidence of this case, because I think in that 

16 way you'd probably get several sides of the controversy, 

07 and that may be helpful to the Congressman in formulating 

i8 his conclusions. We'd be glad to do that if you will 

19 inquire and let us know., Will you do that, please? 

20 MR EGAN: All right. We can let you know through 

21 the New York office, your New York office.  

22 CHAIRUiANJZNSCH: You can write to the Secretary 

23 of the Atomic Energy Commission so that all matters are 

24 public records available to everybody, and the Secretary, 

25 1 am sure, willktransmit that information to the Board by



C-B-M-7 1946 

communication, which will also be available to all members 

of the proceeding.  

M. EGAN: Well, I will relay this and I will 

work on it and see what we can do, Those dates, it would 

seem at that time we may have some time available around 

that time.  

CUAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, ir., Egan.  

MR. EGAN: Okay. Thank you very much.end
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(The. following are the conclusions and the 

recokmendations as submitted by Senator Dow.  Iby 

3 "The grave weaknesses apparent in engineering 

- knowledge of emergency core--cooling systems and the strong 

5 implications that these systems would fail to terminate 

safely a loss .-of-cooolant accident makes it clear that in 

7 0 the event of a major reactor accident the Unte State 

a iight easily suffer a peace-time catastrophe whose scale 

9 as we have seen might well exceed anything the nation has 

10 ever known.  

"The gaps in basic knowledge concerning the 

T. effectivensss of the safety features of large power reactors; 

193 the surprising scarcity o adequate tests--amounting nearly 

14 to a lack--has astonished our group, especially in view of 

15 the large number of apparently hazardous design that are 

16 already operating. Not until 1.4 years after the publcto 

17 of WASH-740 do we see experimental tests of an emergency 

18 colre-cooling system, tests carried out on nothing larger 

19 than a nine inch model, described by the AEC as not meant 

20 to simulate aI reactor fully. It is now over eleven years 

2.1 since the first reactor for the commercial production of 

P,2 power was brought into operation.  

23 "The hazards inherent in the present situation 

24 have not gone entirely unnoticed by the AEC; the Commission 

,5 was evidently disturbed by the Idaho test results and
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I appointed a Task Force to assess. them. The Task Force 

2 report has not yet been released but Linteriml criteria 

3 for determining the adequacy of enmergency core-cooling systems 

4 were published in the FEDERAL REGISTER. In an unusual move 

the AEC waived the normal 60-day waiting period, noting, 

ra In view of the public health and safety considerations, 

7 the Commission has found that the interim acceptance criteria 

8 contained herein should be promulgated without delay, that 

I notice of proposal issuance and public procedure thereon 

io0 are impracticable, and that good cause exists for making 

TV the statement policy effective upon publication in the 

1 2 FEDERAL UGISTER, 

"In the delicately chosen words of AEC Chairman Glenn 

14 T. Seaborg, 'The use of recently developed techniques for 

15 calculating fuel cladding temperatures following postulated 

6 loss -of-noolant accidents, and the results of recent 

17 preliminary safety research experiments, have indicated that 

the predicted margins of ECCS (Emergency Core-Cooling System) 

performance may not be as large as those predicted 

I0 previously.  
"The Chairman has failed to indicate why 

22 obviously critical preliminary safety tests have not, until 

23 this year, been carried out in viL of the potential hazards 

24 associated with the 21 power reactors authorized by the AEC 

25 and now operating,,
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'ive have concluded that there are major and 

2 critical gaps in present knowledge of safety systems 

3 designed to prevent or ameliorate major reactor accidents.  

4 We have further concluded that the scanty information 

5 available indicates that presently installed emergency core

6 cooling systems would very likely fail to prevent such a 

7 major accident. The scale of the consequent catastrophe 

S which might occur is such that we cannot support the 

9 licensing and operation of any additional power reactors 

1.0 in the United States, irrespective of the benefits they 

would provide to our power--shy nation,.  

_ "We do not believe it is possible to assign a 

13 reliable numerical probability to the very small likelihood 

1.4 of a loss-of-coolant accident in a power reactor, There 

are too many sources of unceriainty whose importance cannot 

16 be adequately assessed. The acquisition of this information 

17 by trial and error, in the absence of safeguards that would 

13 mitigate or prevent core meltdown., could be extremely 

,19 costly to the nation.  

20 "While it appears that the probabilities are not 

21 very large we do not believe that a major reactor accident 

22 can be totally or indefinitely avoided. The consequences 

P-3 of such an accident to public health are too grave to 

24 assume anything more than a very conservative position.  

25 Accordingly we have concluded that power reactors must-
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I have assured safe uards against a core meltdown following 

a serious reactor accident.  

3 "We have grave concern that reactors now 

4 operating may at present offer unacceptable risks and 

believe these risks must be promptly and thoroughly assessed, 

6 "Accordingly, we recommend: 

7 "1) A total halt to the issurance of 

8 operating licenses for nuclear power 

Sreactors presently under construction, 

until safeguards of assured performance 

can be provided.  

"2) A thorough technical and engineering review.  

13 by a qualified, independent group, of the 

14 expected performance of emergency core

15 cooling systems installed in operating power 

hi reactors to determine whether these 

17 reactors now constitute an unacceptable 

hazard to the population, 

"it is apparent that a major program will be 

J required to develop, through both theoretical studies and 

experimental measurement, information adequate to design 

2 reactor safety features that will ensure protection against 

J core -meltdown following a loss-of--coolant accident, 

2 e " "We believe that a complete and adequate 

understanding -of loss-of-coolant accidents can be gained, 
ii
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Moreover, there appear to be no technical difficulties so 

2 acute that adequate protection from the consequences of a 

3 major accident cannot be assured The United States will 

1become increasingly dependent on nuclear power,, Nuclear 

5 power can be both clean and safe but it will not be, in 

6 years to come, if the country is allowed to accumulate 

7 large numbers of aging reactors with flaws as critical and 

a important as those we now see. It is past time that these 

-9 flaws be identified and corrected so the nation will not be 

10 exposed to hazards from the peaceful atom.  

"John G,, Dow 
"M C." 

13 CMIF14AN JENSCH: Regulart ory Staff -Counc il, 

14 do I understand you have a statement in reference to the 

15 fuel loading? Is this the fuel l-oading authorization that 

16 was issued by the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board in 

17 July of 1971? 

M.2RQ KARMAN: les, 'Mr. Chairman, 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Has the loading been undertaken? 

MR. KAMAN: A o Mr. Chairman.  

CMAIRMAN JENSCH: Excuse me. I understood in 

22 July wu were ready to load and that is why we, I think we-

3 MR, KAPR1AN: If I may, Mr,, Chairman.  

CH.AIRMAN JENSCH: We stopped the proceedings in 

s order to get the order out promptly for the loadiago. You
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I have not started the loading? 

2 MR. i1AR-LAN: If I may, Mr. Chaizman, 

3 possibly this will help explain the situation.  

4 CHAIRN*AN JENSCH: Yes,, Please.  

SIa. KARMAN: On July 20th the Atomic Safety 

C and Licensing Board issued an order for fuel loading, 

7 issued an order authorizing the Director of Regulation 

a to issue a license for the fuel loading for Indian 

Point 2 plant, At: the time, Mr. Chairman, certain 

•10 prerequisites have not been met with respect to the 

11 completion of the plant uhich would not allo-w the 

12 Director of Regulation to issue a fuel loading 

license.  

14 On July 23rd the Court of Appeals in the 

is District of Cc.:tmia announced its decision in the 

renowned Calvert's Cliffs case and on September 9th 

17 the Atomic Enei:gy Commission promulgated Revised 

Appendix D to 10 CFR 50, 

19 We have before us, Mr. Chairman, a unique 

0 situation, This is the only occasion of its kind where 

21 an order of a Board was issued which would authorize 

a license by the Director of Regulation. Because of 

23 circumstances this license was not issued, It is my 

24 understanding- 

25 CHAIWAN JENSCH" Excuse me, You say
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i because of the circumstances. What circumstances? 

2 MR. KARMAN: The circumstances were as I indicated, 

3 Mr. Chairman, that certain prerequisites were not met with 

SI respect to the completion of the plant to allow thie Director 

5 of Regulation to issue the fuel loading license.  

6 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You say that some of the hardware 

7 was not available? 

S1,M R KARMAN: That is correct, sir, 

C9 GAIRtAN JENSCH: What hardware was not 

0i included'? 

MR, KARMAN: If need be, Mr. Chairman, I will 

H allow either the Applicant or the Regular t ory StaffIs 

11 compliance witness to indicate x.what the-

4 CAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, if you could generally 

1.5 give us one or two or three or four fuel items. I mean 

is tha the reactor, the vessel is there. The ground is 

available. Do you have the material? 

.This gentleman has been sworn, has he not? 

MRo KARMAN: Yes, This is Mr, Madsen, Mr.  

f0 Chairman.  

1 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You can stand there, Mr.  

p 22 Madsen. Just tell us generally,, If you can pick up a 

Z3 microphone and speak perhaps everyone can hear, 

end 

I! 

IIz
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C82Bt! I MR. MADSEN: As of this date the plant has not met 

0 2  the requirements of the motion that was presented to this 

3 Board. Marny of the items oX most of the items, I should say, 

4 are comp.l.ee,, Thing thhat 3 must still verify as having been 

5 conpleted include sizch things as pipe hangers and supports, 

6 completion of the pre-operational tests, results, revieq, and 

7 along ;ith this resolution of any problems which come about.  

CHA!RXpi JENSm- Namely, what problems? 

9 IMR MADSEE: Well, any time you run a test, for 

10 instance in the case of the RI p residual heat removal system.  

CH TAIR AN JENSCH: Thank you.  

'42 MR. MADSEN: Ithere was an indication of a flow 

73 discrepancy from one loop to the next. it is believed that it 

14 is an instrumentation problem. This test is to be redone 

15 during the refill of the rapid cooling system just prior to 

16 core loading .  

17 Since the last session there has been work going on 

18 in the repair of steam generators. This work is nearly cor

Is plete and may be complete as of this time. This is in a general 

P0 way what the situation is. It is conceivable from the best of 

21 my knowledge that the work could be completed by as early as, 

22 say, Monday, which is the 10th, I believe, of this month.  

23 CHA IRMAN JENSCE: That s your present judgment of it 

24 now? 

25 THE WITNESS: That3s based on what is reported to me
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and based on what i have been told is the schedule of work 

2 towards the completion of the activities to fulfill the motion 

3 presented to the 'Bocrd.  

CHIPRMAN JENSCH. Are all departments of the Applican 

coordinated on this information? 

6 MR TROSTPUT: I am sorry, L. chairman, I don't quitel 

7 understand your question.  

8 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Do all departments of the Applicant 

* know about this status of--

0 h-I. TROSTE.N: yres "w. chairman, 

1 CHAIRMAN JENSCH= The reason x asked I wondered if 

12 all departments are kind of putting their shoulder to the 

13 wheelo As i umderstand, there is an endeavor to expedite the 

1 proceeding and get things underway, and the Board is anxious 

is to provide every opportunity that the Board can provide so 

16 that the matter will go forward.  

17 14.TOTE:YS 

18 CHAIRMAN JENSCHI: And if there is anything further 

19 the zoard can do--is there anything the Board can do about 

20 this right now? 

21 M. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, in terms of our com

22 pleting all of the work that was a prerequisite for the 

23 Staff's issuing the fuel loading authorization, no, Mr.  

?*4 chairman, we simply want to Complete the work as expeditiously 

25 as we can.. And let me assure the chairman that we are
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certainly doing everythiing, we can to have that work completed.  

~ I CHAIRMAN CTENSCH: At least there is nothing that 

3 ,the. soard can now do to Pxpedite that phnase of it.  

M. TR~,,q with respect to L1hat particular phase 

5 of it, no, Mr. Chairman, that is correct.  

6 CHIPRIiZN JENSCH.- Tlat Will have to pxecede anyr 

7 other phase, will it not? 

8U* -TROSTBH M.qt rhairnan,, it is necessary fo~r us 

9 to coamplete that aspect of the work befox-e the lid ense can 

10 issue. 11o1ever, as b-r. I~arm!an iszout to say, there are 

ti Certain adinistrative

(Discuss-ion off the record.,) 

CHA IR!4AN j~ENSC.- 1; fill you proceed with what youz 

14 a-e going to sav,, Who wants to say it the way it's going to 

be certa in administrative sesthat Mxx.y hve to beaen ay 

19 CH1RA 'NCx ilyuproceed, Dw I-,rman, 

TWR IAPA17:Yes. P-T. Chairman, as 1 indicated, the 

21 revised 0,4tt-.nded was promulgated an S;eptember 9 and as this is 

22 the only case of its kind wPe of the iRegulatory Staff in light 

73 of Ouar endeavor to Comiply with the mandates amd the wrishes of 

24 the court of Appeals in the ca-TVezt~ofi: f case feel that it 251it 
Mis incumibent upon usa, a~r chairrean, to call to the attention of
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C2Bt4 I the Board and bring to the poardls attention the possibility 

2 that the Board may, if it desires, reaffirm its order to the 

3 Director of Regulation upon an analysis of the environmental 

4 impact or lack of environmental impact on the Indian point 2 

5 plant under the provisions of Section D-2 of Appendix r--2 

G CFR 50.  

7 C~IAIRMUT JENSC'H: ased upon what evidence? 

o m mR AN .o chairman, we wiill, hopefully within 

9 the next two or three days , or very shor..tly I should say, serve 

TO upon all par-ties and the Board, of course9 detemination on 

I findings of any environ.iental impact on the Indian point 2 

12 plant, and we would suggest that as a matter of expedition 

S that the Board take into consideration, assuming of course, 

14 that "there are no contesting objections by any of the 

V5 intervenors, and make its determination on the submissions 

IG which we will serve upon the Board very, very shortly. And I 

17 assume that the Applicant 1will, if necessary and required by 

16 the Board, se[rve its findings on environmental impact.  

9 Cw r4A JENSC I understand your statement about 

20 findings, but the findirigs have to bi- based on evidence, 

NOW is somebody going to adduce some evidence about 

22 this? You don't take them out of the air or in effect the air.  

23 MR. xARMA: this can be in the form of an7 affidavit 

-;A4 or findings which the Board can take as evidence.  

CiARMAN J14SCm i have difficulty understanding
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c2Bt5 your word findings. Tne findings must be based on evidence.  

2 what record of evidence is there about the environmental 

3 impact to which you would direct our attention? 

4 MR, KARNAK: fiey will be incorporated in the 

5 findings themselves. This will be findings and determinations 

6 based upon evidence which the Director of Regulation of the 

7 Division of Reactor Licensing will include in its findings.  

8 CHAIRVAN JENSCH: ne will have some evidence, is 

9 that it? 

0 M, ICARMN: This is correct. This will be evidence 

it submitted by the Regulatory staff, W. chairman.  

12 CHATPM4AI JMSCH: oh, the evidence 'will be submitted 

13 in this proceeding to the Board, that's correct.  

14 m. o KARmaw: This is exactly what i indicated we 

is % would serve upon the Board.  

is CBAIRMAL. JENSCH: oh, I understood you were going 

17 to propose some findings.  

8 MR. KARNAN: 1o, no, no. We were going to serve 

19 these findings and determinations on -the Board.  

20 CHAIRMAN jENSCH: - Proceed. Thank you.  

21 MR. KARMAN: This is all I have to say on this, 

22 mr. chairman, we feel that there can be no--if the Board so 

23 desires, no dragging of this and that the schedules could 

24 very well be met at the time that the pre-requisite completion 

25 of the plant is done for the fuel loading.
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I CHAIRMAN JENSCH: well; we understood in July that 

2 this was a very urgent matter and it's my recollection that te 

3 suspended these proceedings to rush to Washington to give con

4 sideration to the motion for fuel loading and an order was 

5 issued in response to that urgent request. What happened 

a dtring August? as it still same of the matters to which la.  

7 madsen referred, that they didn't have -the components ready 

a and that sort of thing? 

9 MR. KARMAN: That is correct, mr. chairman. The 

T0 only thing that's been holding up the issuance of this fuel 

loading license I-as been the position of these compliance 

2 matters.o 

13 mR. TROsTrEy Mr. chairman, may z comment on what 

14 w. Karman has said? 

13 First, let me say this, mr. chairman, that the 

16 Applicant has been bending every effort to complete the work 

17 which is a prerequisite to the StaffIs issuing the fuel loading 

is license. we have unfortunately not been able to complete this 

is work as expeditiously as wve had hoped. it has taken us more 

20 time than we had hoped and that we had expected in order to 

21 complete this work. But I can assure the chairman that we are 

22 exceedingly conscious of the need to complete this work as 

23 quickly as we can, and we are bending every effort to get this 

?4 work done, and we appreciate the fact that the Board acted 

expeditiously on our fuel loading motion, and we have been
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C2 it7 I trying to act just as expeditiously as we can in this respect.  

2 Nw with regard to the atter of any envirorental 

3 findings that have to be made under the commissioner's nev 

4 regulations, it was the -pplicant s understanding until 

5 yesterday afternoon, lx chairmpn, that in the event that any 

6 environmental finding had to be made prior to the time that a 

7 fuel loadinc authox.zationi was issued that this finding would 

8 'be made by the Re, 'ulatory Staff and that it would not be neces

9 aary for evidence to be introduced i-r this proceeding in order 

10 that such a finding be made.  

ir our judgment, clairman, a finding by the 

12 Regulatory Staff concerning the environmental impact of fuel 

1 loading is entirely appropriate and conpletely consistent with 

M the Commission's reigulations 

s Icur fuel loading motion was made on jfure 18th and 

is the Board issued its order on july 20th authorizing the 

1 -Director of Regul.Ation to make appropriate findings and to 

is issue a fuel loading' license. The Board's order -was issued 

19 prior to the time tlat 'the coxiission's revised Appendix D 

20 was promulgated on September 9, 1971. And in our view under 

t he commission's :egulations there is simply no requirement 

221 that evidence be introduced in this proceeding and that the 

23 Board make any environmental finding. if an env ronmental 

24 findixg has to be made in connection with the StaffIs issuance 

25 of a fuel lo-:ding authorization, then it certainly appears



clear to us that the Staff is ezmpowered to mnake such a f indi~in 

-bitout Xref crringc ts matter to thel ad~ 

~~have taken this position %with the staff, but the 

4 taff- counsel, as he has indicated, has now. Iyut this matter to 

5 theBoard, if you will, mr. chairman, and sought the Board'S 

o Iviewa as -to whether tz-he paard r:equires evidence to bei:ro 

a it%- must make some en.vironmental finding confirming its 

9 authorization to the Director of Regulation to issue the fuel 

R0 loa-ding license, 

--blow i heave stated ouar positior on this,~ iYvr Chairmuan, 

12 and i hope the chairman would aqree weith met.  

13 on the, ot1'oer hard, ~. the Ch-irffan feels in response 

A4 to What the staff Counsel has said that Samehow Appendix Lt 

Ts does requi.xe the Scard to make an environienta1 ginding and 

tn confirm its3 atithox-Lation to -he ),ziector o.f Regulation to 

in ApendixD, then Applicant' is prepared today, mir Chairman, 

Is to offer in evidenc~e the same information iwhich we have sub 

20 witted to the Regulatory zta ff by letter dated october 1, 

21 I1 971, for its consideration in connection with the issuance 

22of a fuel loading atarization,.  

2~ th we are prepared if t41he Chairruv7n feels in response 

ZA t thestaff counsel's ~iuirv that the njoard must Wake some 

2 sort of a finding to distribute to the noard amnd the parties
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C2Bt9 I today, and i might add, mro chairman, that we already dis

2 tributed this information to counsel for the Intervenors, 

3 and that counsel for the intervenors will say in response to 

4 this matter that -they do not object to the issuance of this 

5 fuel loading authorization and to the issuance of the fuel 

6 loading authorization by the Regulatory Staff without referral 

7 to the Board; we are prepared, as i say, Lr. Chairman, to put 

8 on evidence today with a witness to support any findings that 

end 9 theBOard feels -that it has to make.  

10 

11 
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MOCHAIRWN JENSCH: I think the endeavor of the 

2 parties here to confer among themselves respecting these 

3 simple matters is very helpful, The Board certainly 

encourages the parties to continue to confer on matters 

5 that will help expedite the proceeding in any way, 

6 The Board would also suggest, however, that the 

7 fact that parties donut have objection doesn't mean that 

8 the Board may not call upon the parties to come forward 

. with some comments and statements in this regard. This 

10 environmental matter is new, and I think that full 

11 consideration should be given to the revised Appendix DS 

12 part fifty of the regulations thich the Commission has 

13 issued, The Board is anxious to conform to those regulations 

14 and the intention of those regulations to provide a 

,1 consideration of the total environmental impact of any: 

16 licensing action that may affect the environment.  

7 In other words, I'm sure the Atomic Safety and 

18 Licensing Boards, generally, welcome and seek the assistance 

19 of the parties in reference to these simple matters.  

20 Another Board with whom I'm familiar is not 

21 inclined to say, well, since there is no objection, therefore 

22 it can be done without evidence. Mlaybe at this time it may 

23 be well to hear from some of the parties respecting this 

24 matter at this time.  

25 Hudson River Fishermen's Association.
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MR, MAC BETH: Mr. Chairman, on behalf of the 

2 Hudson River Fishermen, I have had considerable conversations 

3 with Mr. Trosten in the last few weeks. The Hudson River 

P 4 Fishermen are not prepared to offer evidence on this 

5 question, and we will have no objection to the issuing of 

6 an authorization 

7 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Is the reason that you are not 

objecting, is that you feel there is no environmental 

impact of the proposed licensing action to that extent? 

10 MO MAC BETH: There may be an environmental 

11 impact, Mr. Chairman, but we felt it is important to be able 

12 to work out some sort of a scheduile that would allow us 

13 to present full evidence on this question before the final 

14 operating license is issued; that the Board make its 

15 determination on the issuance of the license. In order to 

16 do that, we have tried to work out a schedule with the 

17 Applicant. It would simply be impossible at this time to 

18 present full evidence on the possible effects of fuel 

19 loading, 

20 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I, your thought there will be 

21 no significant impact on the environment for this phase of 

2 2 licensing action at this time? 

23 MR, W.C BETH: The Fishermen do not wish to take 

24I a position on this one way or another.  

I 25 CHAIRLMA JENSCH: Why not?
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MR. MAC BETH: We would like to be able to adhere 

2 to the scheduling arrangements we have tried to work out 

3 withthe Applicant, and as part of that we are willing to 

4 simply not take a position on the question at this time.  

5 We would not object to the fuel-loading authorization.  

6 CHAIPAN JENSCH: The Board is seeking guidance 

7 on the environmental matters. We would like you folks to 

8 consider your position a little further and kindly say 

9 yes or no. Will there be any significant adverse impact 

10 on this fuel loading and testing, and request for fuel 

loading? Will you give consideration on that and let us 

know when you can? 

13 MR. MAC BETH: Yes.  

14 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The New York State Atomic 

15 Energy. Council, 

16 MR. IARTIN: The Atomic Energy Council has no 

97 position on this.  

CHAIMAN JEiNSCH: Why not? 

19 AM. 4ARTIN: We have not been consulted up to 

.0 this point.. However, we have, no objection. The Council 

.21 itself has not developed a position with respect to the 

22 environmental aspects, Our position at this point is with 

P.3 respect to the need, Our position is if the Board is 

24 satisfied, we have no objection.  

25 CHAIRMAM JENSCH: I knowl in words I am going to use
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1 it is not the way you presented it. But let me suggest that 

2 there might be a possibility of this aspect being considered 

3 by others. We don't like to see the buck being passed to 

4 the Board without the parties standing up and being counted 

5 on these things. Will you corAsider further whether you can 

6 answer the question, will there really be any significant 

7 adverse impact on the environment by this fuel-loading 

request? Will you give consideration and advise the Board, 

if you can? 

1 .MR. MARTIN: Yes.  

CHAIRMN JENSCH: I suppose the counsel should 

address itself to the Calvert's Cliffs decision, and will 

13 he speak to the adverse impact on the environment? 

14 MR. ROISM4N: As you know, I wear two hats, the 

Citizens' Committee for the Protection of the Environment 

and the Environmental Defense Fund. They have earlier in 

the proceedings taken the position that they will be concerned 

18 exclusively with matters of radiological safety- that is the 

19 Citizens' Camittee for the Protection of the Environment, 

20 and with respect to that it was its position back in July 

21 that there was no radiological safety implications of the 

k2 fuel loading. It simply is not technically qualified.  

23 For purposes of this hearing, it will not submit 

tZ any review. It is an area it is not choosing to operate in 

25 in this particular hearing.
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1 With regard to the Environmental Defense Fundo 

2 the area is a bit more complex and perhaps I shall go into 

3 it a bit more, 

4 We don't think it necessarily is a question of 

5 what is the meaning of the Calvert's Cliffs decision. I 

6 suspect that a literal meaning of that decision might support 

7 either side of this dispute between the Staff soul-searching 

B and the Applicant's position,, We do think, however, that 

in the Calvert's Cliffs decision there is mood which the 

10 Environental Defense Fund and the Hudson River Fishermen's 

11 Assodation and the Applicant have attempted to comply with, 

12 the spirit, if you will, of the decision and not merely the 

S,3 letter of the law., That is that these environmental matters, 

14 when they come up as they did in this case., in the midst of 

5 things, as opposed to coming up as they will for new nuclear 
plants when they are beginnig constructions do raise 

17 problems, conflicts between the need for the plant and the 

18 need to have environmental reviews, 

9 Tile believe that if those problems can be worked 

20 out -- In other words, if some accommodation can be made 

21 to have a maxirmam ability to achieve both objectives, get 

22 a decision that will help the Applicant either find out that 

23 the particular plant isn't going to be licensed so it can 

24 pursue an alternative, or get a decision that it is going to 

S 25 be licensed so that they can proceed to utilize it, without
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1 infringing upon the important environmental considerations 

2 that that should be done.  

3 With that thought in mind, we have been having, 

I 4 over the last several weeks, and the Hudson River Fishermen 's 

5 Association as well, extensive discussions with the 

6 Applicant, not in terms of what are the legal requirements 

7 of Appendix D or the Calvert's Cliffs decision, but what 

a are the realities of the situation in which we find this 

9 nuclear power plant. We think that Appendix D certainly 

10 encompasses that idea.  

11 For instance, the license that will be issued 

12 here, If it is being issued tuder 5057, it is being issued 

i3 with the proviso in Section D-2 of Appendix D that says 

14 that its issuance will be without prejudice to subsequent 

is consideration. I think a clear indication there in the 

tro regulation is that the issuance now may be made even though 

17 the parties may want to change their mind, may want to 

is say later, we didn't really want to say that there was no 

19 adverse environmental effect of that particular thing you 

20 were doing, It was just that on the basis of the information 

21 that we had at that time. we thought that you ought to go 

22 ahead and do that when we went ahead and continued the 

23 study of the environmental matters. That is the position 

24 in which the Environmental Defense Fund finds itself today.  

25 We simply do not have enough information with the kind of
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I position-taking that we would want to do on an environmental 

2 matter. The Applicant is aw are of this matter and they are 

3 making every effort to provide us with documents, 

4 information, and access to the plant-testing records, and 

5 other things so we can conduct a thorough environmental 

6 review.  

7 In the meantime we think it would be unreasonable 

8 of us with respect to the Applicant to lie dom-. before its 

9 request for fuel loading and say that this particular fuel

10 loading request should not be granted zmtil this 

31 environmental review is completed. In a way that is a 

12 question of settlement between the parties. We can't tell 

33 you a yes or no to the question that you asked. I suspect 

14 the Hudson River Fishermen's Association, with wbom we are 

15 working very closely in the environmental review, are in 

i6 very much the same position. I'm not sure the problem 

17 requices that kind of response from us l We want to adjust 

18 the time schedules here to pe.mit the Applicant to do as 

19 much as possible wit'hout ultimately committing itself to 

20 this plant and operating this plant in exchange for the 

21 environmental groups having an opportunity to conduct a 

22 proper environmental review. If we don't do that, if 

23 something interferes with our opportunity to do that, then 

24 the result will be that instead of having both sides working 

5 atowards a coomon goal -- And we do have a common goal.
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I we want to resolve the question at a reasonably early 

2 time based upon a reasonably adequate record, That's a 

end 3 common goal we have with the Applicant and with the Staff.  

AOW-H- 4 But if our attempt to work out scheduling 

5 arrangements and our attempt to give a little even though 

6 if we were in a really hotly contested proceeding we wouldn't 

7 give it, if those break down then the Applicant is left 

a with taking hard positions and we are left with taking hard 

9 positions, The net result is that we are going to have a 

10 very contemptuous proceeding where a conteraptuous proceeding, 

1 wouldn't necessarily have to follow, i understand the 

t2 Board's problem, and that is that it has a special 

1 responsibility with regard to environmental matters. As 

14 the Court said, not really as an umpire merely calling balls 

15 and strikes. I think,, thought, the Board is entitled in 

16 performing that responsibility, to take into account the 

17 same factors that we are taking into account. That is the 

to fact that the Applicant's fuel loading is in the context of 

19 the total operation of the nuclear power plant , a small 

20 factor, that if the parties are prepared to permit it to 

21 go ahead and if it is all done with the understanding that 

22 it is without prejudice to any subsequent action, that we 

23 are in much the same condition as we were in with regard 

-4 to the original question of fuel loading on radiological 

2S 15 safety. because it was an analogy that the Court in Calvert's
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2. it imposed upon the environmental review, no more than that 

3 radiological safety review.  

4 In that context that the Board could, just on the 

5 basis of the sulmission which we have seen from the 

6 Applicant, refer this matter to the Director of Regulation, 

7 and say to the Director of Regulation, we think that this 

S is just like 4hen we referred to the radiological safety 

S-matter, In short, we find there is enough information here 

10 for you to make a Judgteent rather than the Board itself hs-,iving 

to make a judgment and then refer it W the Director of 

12 Regulations to mdke . if you willj, a new judgmeni: on the 

13 Matter o 

1.4 As wye will discuss later with regard to the whole 

15 scope of the enviroemental review and the way that we are 

, trying to reach accc-amodations in this proceeding, the 

17 essence of what we are attempting to do is to permit the 

is Applicant to take gradual steps leading tonsard operation 

19 of the plant while we are given an opportunity to conduct 

20 a fult environmental review at the end of which time we - ay 

21 oppose the issuance of a license, propose that if the issues 

22 with certain moadifications or conceivably support the 
do 23 issuance of a license. What we have attempted to/is not 

24 let the proceedings degeverate into a technica]..ties kind 

25 of argument in which we all lose sight of what the princi.ples
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are here. We would be as disappointed and as disturbed as 

2 the Applicant would be if after completing an environmental.  

3 review it were our position that the plant should be 

4 licensed, only to find out that that review was campleted 

at a time when the licensing of the Fant would not meet the 

need for which the plant was originally designed.  

What we are trying to do is to see to it that we 

can do ovr review and if the ul-timate decision is . yes on 

the piantt that the plant can be: readey to operate a- the 

10 time that the Applicant Wants it.  

11 So just to sauarize that aidn go back to -:he 

f question, we really are not prepared to answer yes 

*3 or no with regard to this question hich you have asked, 

1A 4 that is, will there be a signiant adverse environmental 

is effect, What we are prepared to say is, regardless of what 

16 that effect may be, ve are prepared to support the. issuance 

I of the fuel loading and the no,-owmer testing license 

8 application which the Applicant has put in on the ground, 

19 if you will, that there are supervening and overridi.,ag 

20( considerati,s x4hich justif-y the isst.ance of the license, 

21j considerations which we think are i .plicit if not extrinsic 

22 in Appendix D, as written, and for that matter in the wqf 

23 that we would read the Calvert's Cliffs decision.  

24 Nn't use the correct te'rms 

II hope you will keep a caution in mind. For a fuei loading
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and ro-power testing, there is a different environmental 

2 consideration than there would be in any power testing at 

'3 several different levels. So in a sense, as I understmrnd 

4 your statement, there ray well be, frow the evidence here, 

5 no significant adier-se effect upon the environTment for- this 

G type of fuel loading :md no-power testing; is that correct? 
7MR. ROISW: No,, not exactly M. Ch"airman.  

plant situation is somewhat uniqueo The biggest 

9 environmental problem m.th the Indian Point ? "lant -- And 

10 this is rno secret a: nything. -- is the nroblen, of killing 

1 fish in the river° That seems to be a problem associated 

o2 I nly with the operation of the ptp in the plant. Apparetly 

13 fish have been kllled Oruather the plant itself has been 

14 turned on or not. If the puimps are operating and the 

15 intake is orking, there have been problems withli fish.  

16 Those problems can occur and do occur with three, four, five, 

17 six pumps operating, We are not pre ared to say at this 

is tion that the quantJty of fish that -ight be killed 'the_ 

s Itype of fish that might be killed, the age of the fish .1,,thfat 

20 might be killed and the time of year in which the kill might 

21 Ccur is necessarly not a significant adverse effect, 

22 The Applicant has indicated, frankly, in its 

submission with -regard to this question of envi:onmental 

24 impact of fuel loading that there might be some fish killed 

25 associated with the operatLon of the pums during a tvo-week
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2 e thbink it is not a signific,11.t jrnpact on, th-,e environment.  

Particularly of later thorough analysis of the probietn,, 

w e are in a posto tosi h aon f sh that M~igbt 

be killed was a sig).ii-fica-zt ntuber, 500 or 1000 or 10,0 

I a ~.yof a certain type of species at a certain time o- er 

y4All. u-n are pt'epaed to s~is that we wuoulsd 111ke to, if v~ 

wil, ,ivaonthe3ubec--,s-kajectto the fact that 
9 ppendiN D, pragraph D-2 indicates, we do so without 

rJudice to the ft3uarice of the subseq~uent lirase. We 

1 think that that, wthm~it p-Vjudice language,~ does not require 

92 I htw a affirmatively now there is no significant adversz 

3 eavionmetaleffects. Buit i L fact,~ we will do exactly 

-I4what we are doing, and tbhat 27-s saying that we choose tn 
with-hold our opinionr on that "3--ljec t unt-il we -havs had a).

opportunit to stud r the matr 

7 ~The matter is comuplicated, and in -a wi;y answering 

SIthe q testion about whether or not there is a significant 

19 adverse e-nviron~enval effact of the runninc-; of the pumps 

20 associated with fuel loading is not Ye alWy any differant 

12 than answer-ing the question of whether t-here is a significant 

22 vironmewltzaa effect of ri-nning the puqps ge-neral ly when the 

n3 plant is operating. lThe onl-y difference is that in One 

24 case it is a two-week period and in the other caese it is a 

f orty-year period. it might Ivery well be that if otir people
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had an opportunity to study the matter, that maybe they 

will conclude that what happens in those two weeks really 

is critical. Iaybe those two weeks involve something truly 

critical. We don't think so. I think it is extremely 

unlikely that that is so. Lu the Environmental Defense 

Fund and the Hudson River Fishermen's Association feels an 

obligation not to speak on the basis of a rather quick 

review of the matter and then ater have to recant and say 

we were really wrong about that. I say again, I think 

Appendix D contemplates that that cai be done. It is just 

that 

CHAIRMIAN JENSCUL: It may be done but it comes 

back to the questiont, is everybody saying you do it, but 

we are not going to tell you thether to do it or not? Is 

there anything significantly adverse? i think the Board is 

entitled to have the comments. You say it is complicated and 

you don't have the information. We don't want the Board 

to be sitting duck on this thing. Sooner or later the Board 

shouldn't have done it.  

f KARMAN: .Ur Chainan 

FR, ROISMAN: Permit me to say il: is not our 

position that this is something that the Board has to resolve.  

I think that in the face of a no opposition from the parties, 

that the Board is entitled to refera- the ruatter to the 

Director of Regulation not -ith a stanmo of approval but
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merely by saying to the Director of Regulation, when we have 

2 an uncontested proceeding such as we have on th-.s one issue 

in this proceeding, then we believe that the Director of 

SRegulation can adequately prozect the public interest by 
I conducting ts own review since, in effect, that is exact y 

what is going to happen.  

7 The Board is, for the nost part, the arbitor of 

the contesting issues, Once the issue is no longer contested 

as wo-uld appear to be the case on the question of the fuel 

loading, then the Director of 1%egulation is entitled and.  

has impooed upon him -- Because he too may not be a n ire 

2in this He too must ask for the public interes:t to review 

13 the na tter uich the same as 1.1t entire licensing 

'94 proceeding for the issuance of an operating license itself 

15 had been uncontested and no hearing had been requested.  

6 Radiological safety and envi rcnment would have 

17 been reviewed by the Director of Regulation and the atter

is In fact, there tyouldn't have been a Board and it certainly 

19 wouIld not have come to the attention of the Board. We think 

20 that the Director of Regulation, as Staff counsel has 

indicated today, is perhaps the one that is passing the 'buck 

22 We don't think that the Board -has to be the one to make the 

R3 decision in this case, No party is requesting the Board to 

24 do so. That is none of the parties exceot the Staff is 

25 1 requesting the Board tc do so.
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I , FAIMAN: Mr. Charan

CHAIRMAN JENSC11. i know you want to speak. There 

3 will come a time.  

4 1 amu haviig difficulty reconciling your statements 

5 with the Calvert's C.liffs decision. This new loading 

6 situation regulatiov was drawn up in radiological matters 

7 and are paramount by the Atomic Energy Commission, 

10 

lii 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

'9 
20 

21 

24 

25
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To that extent, that that regulation has been in 

- effect modified by the Csalverts Cliffs decision, may be 

3 open to some discussion, The Calvert's Cliffs decision 

4 indicated, as I recall, that the decisional group in a 

5proceeding involving environmental matters at least must 

a rely upon evidence. Any proceeding that purports to limit 

-he reviem, of a board in this proceeding .,ould be in a 

8 sense making a mockery of the decisional process,, If the 

9 parties are as ready to express their views, then the Board 

to will take some kind of evidence into the record before a 

11 decision can be made. I don't know whether this fuel 

12. loading regulation that provides that the parties decide 

13 not to contest it, and it wil be turned over to a Director 

14 of Regulation, who hasn't appeared in the proceeding, to 

state how he will formulate his judgment in that regard.  

I G I don't k.now that. I don't know whether the Commission 

07 has reviewed this particular regulation in the light of, 

in a senset.he=mndate of the Court of Appeals on 

enviormental matters,, would want to recess in a few 

2o mi~nutes to give consideration to the several statements, 

2 I think since the Commission has made very substantial 

22 revisions in the regulation -pertaining to envirorkmental 

23 matters and has spoken about the total environmental impact, 

.4 that if that be the contention of the Applicant for fuel 

l jing& that some evidence thAat the Applicant has -to present
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1 perhaps briefly on the record here, so the Board can give 

2 consideration to the matte-, and may well arrive at the 

same conclusion. It seems to me, as I read the Calvert's 

4 Cliffs decision, they expect a decisional group to rely on 

5 evidence presented in the public regard, 

6 M. KARMAIN: Mr. Chairman, there has been several 

7 passing references to passing the buck. The Director of 

a Regulation has certainly been acting upon thL: matter of 

9 fuel loading and the environmental impact, adverse environ
and 

.10 mental impact,/as I indicated before, I will within the 

p next few days, hopefully, have my findings on this matter.  

We, as the Regulart'ory Staff, felt that under the tenor 

13 and the import and the regulation itself, that we oved a 

14 duty to the Board., We are not passing the buck to the Board 

is under any circumstances, We are doing our work, 

16 Cl~iIRTIAI JENSCH: There is .rm suggestion that 

17 you are not, sir,.  

18 I4%,, KAZAN: Not from the Board, ..but we have had 

19 it from some passing references -which might be interpreted 

20 in that respect, As I indicated before, we feel. that when 

21 wie submit this to the Board, that the Board can, af ;ar 

22 looking at our evidence and looking at the Applicantcs 

3 evidence, return it, if it so desires, to the Director of 

2.4 Regulations to issue the liceense,, We felt that before any 

25 such license was issued.. we should call this to the attention
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of the Board.  

212o ROISMAN- Mr. Chairman, let me.. if I May, 

just say that my reference to passing the buck has to do 

with the decision, not the work on it, the StaffIs work, 

I have no problem with that, I also don't thinkc that 

there is any objection to the Board taki ng the evidence 

7 which gets eventually referred to, to the Director of 

R!egulation. I know the Applicant is prepared to present 

its case today, and I will hope, if not today, tomorrow.  

T* We have two days of hearing set aside here, That the Staff 

11 could come fon.ard in orally, if not in writing, and present 

12 its evidence We don~t think the Board should be 

13 inhibited in waiting for evidence to come from the inter

4 vening parties in referring this matter to the Director of 

Regulation for his decision on the question.  

6 j~f you Will, to analogize it to a criminal 

17 situation, no, we are either pleading guilty or innocent 

is with regard to the matter" We uill have a great deal to 

1 say on the enviroriental impact of the plant., We are not 

0 prepared to do that now nor are we prepared to delay the 

21 issuance of the fuel loading license because we are not 

22 .... prepared to issue it, That is not to say that we will 

23 want to have the evidence that the Board has said that 

they would like to have from the Applicar.t and the Stff, 

M IR; TRO TEN: 14r. Chairman-



C3Vm4 13 

C'JAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes, proceed., 

iR TROSTEN: D-lay I just summaw-frize Applicant's 

3 position on this matter? 

4 C PAIPi4AN JENSCH: if you want to do it after you 

5 present your evidence. the .board wil! be prepared to receide 

6 your vidence at this tirae.  

7 MRo TROSTEN: We are prepared to present our 

Sev id eneea, 

8 evidenceCUAIRAN i JEISGH Ca1l your .itnesso 

.10 We will understand the summary better lhean we 

11 hear what the evidence is,, We ay miss the evidence and 

3 get the stmimary.  

13 VYAI TROSTEN: Mr.,. Chairman, if the Board t.ishes, 

14 we are prepared to introduce evidence at this point in 

support of any finding which the Board qonsiders that It 

must make, that there is no significant adverse impact on 

17 the quality or the environment from fuel loading As I 

IR mentioned, Mr. Chairman, we feel the Staff is taking a 

.I super-conservative attitude toward the language of Appendix 

20 D, but we aill produce the evidence nonetheless, 

2 CHATIRUN JENSCH: We want to commend the Staff for 

22 its presentation in this regard° it is entirely within the 

23 spirit of the Appendix D regulations, Will you proceed., 

4 R, TROSTEN: Thank you, Mr. ohairman, 

2 5 Mr. Chairman, I have a docmaent before me, copies

7
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Iof which will be distributed to the Board at this point, 

2 and copies made available to the reporter as well as to 

$ the other parties to the proceeding, It is entitled, 

4 "Testimony of William J. Cahill, Jr,, Concerning Environ

5 mental effects of Fuel Loading and Subcritical Testing 

6 at Indian Point Unit No. 2, dated October 5, 1971" 

7 This document, Mr. Chairmtan, was prepared by the 

Applicant and delivered to the Regulatory Staff on 

October the Ist, 1,71, in support of any environmental 

to finding which the Staff considered that it had to make 

I prior to issuing the fuel loading license. The thrust 

'3 of his testimony, Mr. Chairman, is that considering the 

basic potential enviromnenta,L 4mpact of fuel loading and 

M subcitical testing, the conclusion that may be drawn from 

is the facts presented herein is that there is rz significant 

is impact on the quality of the environment as the result of 

17 the activities in question, 

Just for summary purposes, I will point out that 

11 his testimony discusses the radiological effects of fuel 

20 loading and subcrit:ical testing in Section 3. Beginning 

21 on Page 4 there is a discussion of Thermal Discharges, in 

22 Section 4 there is a discuss.on of Chemical Discharges, 

23 Finally, in Section 5, there is a discussion of the Effects 

24 on Fish and Entrained Organisms of the activities in 
question.
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I would now like to show this document to Mr, 

2 Cahill who has previously been sworn, 

3 F1,° Cahill, was the document to which I have just 

4 referred prepared u nder your supervision and direction, and 

are the contents of this document true and correct to your 

6 own knowledge? 

7 MR, CAHILL: Yes.  

ER. TROSTEN: Do you desire to have this document 

received in evidence in this proceeding as your testimony? 

I0 MR. CAHILL: Yes.  

Mt. TROSTYN: Mr. Chairman, I hereby offer the 

testimony to which I have just referred in evidence in 

1 this proceeding in support of a request which I hereby make 

14 to the Board as an oral motion, that it confirm its 

is authorization to the Directoxr of Regulation to issue the 

fuel loading license. Such authorization having previously 

17 been given by the Board's order of July 20, 1971, on the 

18 basis of a showing herein that the activities in question 

will ,lt have a significant adverse impact on the quality of 

20 the environroent° 

21 .... CHAlI.AN JENSCH: Is there any objection on 

2 behalf of the Regu:latory Staff? 

MR1..o KARIMAN: No objection, Mr. Chairman.  
-CHAIRMAN JENSCI: Hudson River Fishermen's 

25 Association.,
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NiR.. MACBETH: No objection, 

2CHAl-l-M JENSCH: Newu York State Atomic Energy 

S Council° 
S CuMiR. MARTIN: i-To objection,, 

CiIAIPRAN JENSCH: Citizens ' Committee for the 

Protection of the Environment and the Environmental Defense 

7 Fund o 

aDR. TROSTEN: No objection 

9 1M. JENSCH: Very well, The request is granted 

10 and the previously-prepared statement of William Jo Cahill, 

Jr,, may be accepted as his testimony and received in 

12 evidence in this proceeding. If you have copies sufficient 

1 for the reporter,, the reporter is directed to physically 

14 incorporate in the transcript the previously-referred 

5 statement to which Applicant'Us counsel has just referred,,.  

The Board will give. consideration to the second request 

17 after reviw of the matter, 

iI Does that complete the presentation of evidence 

1s on behalf of the Applicant? 

20 MR. TROSTEN: Yes;, Mr. Chairman, we have no 

21 further evidence at this point.  

p22 1 CAIMAN JENSCH: Perhaps this will be a 

2.3 convenient tlme for a recess. We will reconvene in this 

:14 room at 10:'30O 

P 25s (A short recess is taken.) 

e nd
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THE CHAIhMAN: Please come to order. Will everybody 

2 take their seats0 please, and will you cease your talking so 

3 we may proceed with the interrogation of the witnesses and the 

44 discussion with the attorneys° 

Does any party desiLre to ask any clarifying questions 

6 of witness cahill, who is here, and having been previously 

7 smorn is available For an interrogation? 

8 Hudson River Fishermen's ASSociation? 

CRMAN JFmCH: NeW York state Atomic Energy 

Council? 

2 MR. MARDIN: No, . chairman.  

CHAUIAN JE$C:H. Citizens' Fund for the ?rotection 

of the Environment or the Environinental Defense Fund.  

M. RCISMIN: wo, Mr. chairman.  

CHAIRAN JENSCH: t3t me inquire of the Pegulatory 

staff° you expect, as I understand your statement, to have a 

statment on the environvuental impact, if any, in reference to 

09 this proposed or sought fuel loading and no power testing, is 

20 that correct? 

21 o RiAN: riat is correct, Dw. chairman.  

2 CMAIRMN JENSCH: Will your statement comment also 

upon the statement submitted by witness cahill? 

Rw es. it ill take it into consideration, 

yeso r.o Chairman. That statement had previously been
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ElBt2 I furnished to the Regulatory staff and is being used as part 

2 of the materials with which the Regulatory Staff is making its 

3 examinat ion.o 

4 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Es there any objection to receiving 

a a statement from the staff of the character just indicated by 

Regulatory staff counsel and being accepted upon the basis 

7 that if a witness were stworn he would testify as the statement 

8 will reflect? Is there any objection to having that? 

9 i. TROSTEN: No, 1o chairman.  

10 CHAIPMiAN JENSCH: The Hudson River rishermen's 

11 Association? 

12 MR. Y CBEnrK: No objection.  

13 CFAIRM4AN JENSCH Kew york state Atomic Energy 

14 Council? 

15 R. I-MRTIN: No objection.  

16 CHARMAINT JEINSCH: The citizens Committee for the 

17 Protection of the Environmen't oc the Fnvironmental Defense 

18 ~Fund? 

19 MR. ROISDAN: No objection.  

20 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The Board will accept this state

21 ment from the Staff upon the basis indicated by the parties 

22 here, will consider this statement as of an evidentiary 

23 character. The physical incorporation of the statement can 

24 be arranged into the record at a later time when the Board 

25 will proceed to consider it as evidentiary in this respect.
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EIBt3 MtR. WjKA.- phaaik you, mr. &,ia~n.  

2MR. TROSTN: w~. Chairmnan, do I unlderstanld follmiing 

3 the receipt by the Board of' this statement, of the Regjuiatory 

4 Staff, which will be received in evidence at this proc eeding, 

5 -&-hat the Board will han consider and act upon Ithis as on the 

6 papars but without further hearing sessons,? 

7 CM- RWA jENSCH: rhat is the pesnt intention WE 

a the Board, unless there is something Sb~rtlingly different than.  

9 anicipted r asindicated by the Regulatory staff.  

I m. T~osvrw.- Than~k yoti,, -mr. chairman.  

cWuARrAiH jENHj- 4nd the noaz:d will isaue a further 

12 ordar in this regard.  

13Be;lore We leave M.,. cahill, however, though, I ol 

I1.4 like to ask a question or Itwo about his statement, if I may.Q 

is perbaps .-he informuation is in your statement, cahill,0 but 

is in my hurried reading i wpay have minsed it and therefore if 

17 you duplicate in-' paxt 7- hope you will excuse the interrogation 

Is because I have not had your sitatemient.  

19 MAR. CAHILL.- " s :-r 

20 1cjrAIIM urmnSC%- unltil this morning.  

2 During this fuel loadli'ig and -no-power testing howii 

22 man plumps will you be operating? 

23 I4R. CAHILL: sir, there are six pumps. Tom will 

24 onerate generally bet-ween three and six, but we right operate 

2Z ay confi1nation of vps.i There is vir-tually no heat to be?
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2 coolant pumps, and this heat is expressed as steam0 which is 

3 condensed in the condensors and there is in effect a drop in 

4 temperature, we will use the c rculating water pumps to dis

5 pose of that heat to the river and at the same time whether or 

6 not we are involved i this testing we from time to tzAe0 -or 

7 reasons of completion of construction or for testimg purposes 

8 to determine the characteristics of the intakes with regard 

to fish entrainment would be operating these pumps. we have 

10 operated them, we will continue to operate them, and in that 

11 context we might be running one pump or two or all the way up 

12 to six.  

S~13 C"AIRIA" JENwcH: Well, you won't be operatingsix 

14 all the time every day? 

is MR CAHILL:- MO, sir.  

cF.ARXiAm JtNSC-I- And whatever. you do will depend 

17 upon the necessities oF your testing, is that correct? 

19 M. BRIGGS: w. cahill, you point out that you may 

20 be operating three pumps or six pups. Is it reaily necessary 

21 to operate three pumps in order to dispose of the heat during 

22 this zero power testing? 

P-3 MR. CAHULL: No, it is not necessary simply to dis

pose of the heat.  

kfo BR rGS 'You indicate that you will operate -the



I 1939 

pumps f or maybe two weeks. -1his would be continuous operation 

P_ for two weeks, is that right? 

3 M. AHILL: Twe i, it lwoul.Jd be intermittent oprtion.  

16j with some periods of continuous operation. As we are running 

th flow characteristic test wvhenever the primary coolant 

a system is in contianious operation, then the circulating water 

system would be in continuous operation~. But t .-s may be 

a several day,,s within a day or two of no opexation for thia two

a week per iod , 

TO MR BRIM-G: well, l .ii ask~ you why dont y.-ou 

1operate just one puwnp in the r.ooling water systen, during this 

12 pariod? Tehy pick three or si:_c 

13 MR.~~ CAHMW- Well,, simr-ly that Coixlecidont with !e 

14j loading, but if we were not fue" l o-adingwe mvay also be rurninig 

115 these pumps. I didnOt want to imply tT.at we wovild only be 

16 running one pump. we maey be rianning any combination, and this 

17 is the intention here, is to have full exposure o-,E and inEf

13 mation sitbiitted as to t~he conditions we expect to have., 

D~..~RIG S Bt t o op rtion of Unese pu-mps is 

20 for the purpose of -besting the pumps and the circulating~ water 

2! sysitenz rathe-. than For the purposes of 1;woviding primariy 

22j heat removal during the loading operation or testing operatior.  

23 frollcaving loading.  

24 IT,. CAHILL: For this small aaoint of heat wve wouldn' 

25 need three puakos, or certainly not i pumps.



1990

DR. GEIER: yes, bM.r chairman, iVd like to ask mr.  

2 cahill about the fish Ithat are collected. Are they all killed 

3 or are they flushed back into the river? I.hat becomes of them 

4 MR. CAHILL 1#e ll, fish that are caught on the screen 

5 are, some of thezi are alive, but many of them and perhaps most 

6 of them are either dead or injured so that they would probably 

7 not survive. These fish are counted and recorded and returned 

a to the river.  

9 DR. GEYER: o they present a problem of floating 

10 dead fish in the river? 

1 .M CAHILL-. Not that I knm, of.  

12 There have been periods when there were a lot of 

13 dead fish in -the river. Vat was a general condition around 

M the river. But-

15 DR, GEYR. qot attributable specifically to this 

6 operation? 

17 MD, CAHILL: Iyot attributable to us and certainly 

i8 not in the amounts and the quantities of these very small fish 

19 which are sardine size fish.  

20 DR. GEYER: Perhaps something feeds on them, . guess,; 

21 MR. CAHILLt That may very well be.  

22 DR. GEYER: Thank you, sir.  

23 M BRIG-S: im,. cahill, have you been operating 

24 these pumps during the past month or so? 

25 k-M. CAHILL: Im not sure. 1d have to check that,,
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2 to the pumps and I 61on't believe there has been any operation 

3 in the Past month.  

4 RR.0 BRIGGS- vw I Was wondering a-bout wias whethelr 

5 jjyou have any counts on the number of fish that had been killed 

a during that operation during the past month. y-ow does it 

7 correspond to this iumer tha-,t- you indicate like you can expect 

8 five hundred per day? 

2 91iR.rARML I would have to check anl r3ee if we have 

10 any counts and i cotild consult.- with sameone there. The five 

ii hundred -to a thousan~d iz based on some experience with these 

12 Pumps in past test runs., 

cAIRmm, JENsaU: uiit nr inqcuire w~. Cahill, as to 

.. Vr judgw-wnt about 'lhe operation proposed for low-powver 

is teotig and fuel loading, C~hat there will be no significant 

16 advrs --ffect. Ois is related to the operations proposed 

17 for tindian point 2, -and yL presume IndiLan point r~o 1 is that * 

tocorract? *zou ment ioned

19 I CAHILL: Indian point I is presently in operation 

20 ye S0 S[CF914A JUMSCH~ And are you having this same f ish 

22 prbe there? 

23 E xcuse ite, Z'x. chairmn. 1 am not 

24 certain whether the witness understood, youz. uest ion. were 

25 you asking whether his Judgment related to the fuel loading
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Elt8 I for znd.ian point 2 and the operation of Indian point T? 

2 Z Because this testLony of W., cahill's relates only to fuel 

loading for 3ndian point 2 2ct does not pertain to the 

4 3%dian point 1 plant.  

5 CHALRBiN JENSCH: Except that he had mentioned 

6 number L, and that is on page 6 . and that is why i asked him 

7 about it. And T. assumed his judgment of no significant 

8 adverse effect was based upon the fact that I-Lkevyise there 

9 had been nothing in his experience to indicate that there 

10 would be any significant adverse effect. is that correct? 

11 B~CAHILL: 'That'S' correct.  

12 CFAIRmAN iJiSCH.- And the heat situation, thermal

w ise, can you put it in degrees? It's only going to come 

JAfrom the pumps as r understand it.  

15 f,. CASflLL: it's only going to come from the pumps 

Is and the temperature rise at most is less than four-tenths of 

17 a degree Fahrenheit, 

lB Ch-RMAT !w C C. Are there any other figures of 

19 that kind that you can give, for instance, on the chemical 

20 releases that you mentioned? 

21U MR. CAHILL:v Ml1 the chemical releases are all 

22 made on the basis of measurement of the concentrated chemicals 

23 andihen having dilution with the circulating water system 

24 these concentrations are kept below the standards established 

tby he State of N 'rk, well bet , that, and also b !2L a
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t. concentrations which thzcough bioassay tests on selected 

2 species show no adverse effect on the species,, 

There is rarely fox -this very short period of opera

4 tion of t:he primary and secondary situation any significant 

5 amount of chemical being dischnarged, and any that are will be 

6 discharged under careful monitoring.  

itMA1 UTOTiis Lent me' inqire. As I Understand 

it his tme ropse fo th~sfule Icaing and no-pajer testint 

9is sonething on the order of approximate'ly two week~s, is that 

10all? 

M4R. CAHILL: Tvell, the total fuel lading ari testing 

12 program we estimate from four to eight weeks, of -iwhich some 

13 two weeka would invo.Lve generation of the heat from the primary 
14 coolant pumps.  

is II CW 1AAN uWSCt: 21at 's the f our-ten"wths of one per 
16 cent Fahrenheiti 

MxluaIi vm: yes: To which you referred? 

20 C~ihit'~ jriSCH-. Well, outside of chemicals, thermal 

21 and fish problems, are there any other concerns fromt an 

22 environmental point of view reflected ir. your sta-Eemezit? 

2S PM. CAHILL: Sir, in response to the scope of the 
?4 environmental review, we have also irk the ne-a regulations, we 

25 have also gone backz through the radiological disclarge quetion,1j
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B2Bt10 I and of course we are not making any radioactivity, and there 

2 is none to be discharged.  

3 CHAIRMABT JENSCH: So that there is no concern at all 

0 4 from the radioactive point? 

5 M.o CAHILL: There is no concern, 

6 C IR A T JEySCai: In other words, you are saying thexe 

7 is no concern, and 1 just repat it because your voice was a 

8 little low.  

9 YM. CAHILL- Excuse me, 

CHAIR-sAN JENSCR: under this proposed operation of 

it fuel loading and no-pover testing there will be no release of 

12 any radioactivity, is that correct? 

0 Pfft,. CAHILL. That's correct.  

14 C.AIRMDN JENSCH: Thank you for this purpose at 

is least.  

16 Will yoU proceed, Applicant' s counsel.  

17 M.R TROSTrm X OChairman, we have no further 

18 evidence to offer at this time and at this point our witnesses 

19 are panel wit-nesses, 

20 Caj-%nzmAN JESCX: It may be that lwe would like to 

21 propound a question or tto to your panel a little later, but 

2 let us go forward on some other matters, outside of that you 

23 have no further evidence? 

24 4R. TROSIMN; Outside of that w-e have no further 

25 evidence and we are prepared if the Board ,ishes to discuss
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E2Bt~l j the procedural aspects of the hearing, if you wish to do that.  

CHAIRMA'ca JmsCH: Let me go 1,-5'rther.  

d Did you receive a letter, it, vi tin? Did it azxve 

4 in time to suggest to you that if you could work out an agze 

5 ment among counsel that your witnesses would testify? 

MYP,. mR.Tia: yes, -W'o Chairman.  

7 C~uALR q j3 NSC}.- ro you desire to make an offer of 

a evidence at this time? 

kR. ARTIrN: Yes, I do.  

10 CTAXRA14 JENSCH: Will you proceed, please.  

M. M.Tnq- on behalf of the Atomic Energy Council 

12 1 would like at this time to submit two docurants to becoze 

3 part of the transcript in this proceeding, the first entitled 

14 S l emen_ taryv Ttstimonv of She ; ood Daviea, Director, 13rureau 

25 p_ iU ii .S~~Jj te~a ieia IJ t 

16 dated September 15, 1971, and the second entitled SUlementax 

17 Testimon of Edward H. L. smith, Assistant Dixect,:or of civil 

i Ie j f ense plarnninc _ffice of 1tural Dis stex and civil Desen 

19 N ew. 1ork State Department of Transpotaotion -aalso dated 

S0 Septerdber 15, 1971.  

it has been stipulated by all counsel that if w.  

22 Davies and x. Smith were to be present upon this proceeding 

SIS that they would testify as shown in these prepared statements 

F offered at this time.  

25 CHAIRMAN JEnSCH: ¥ry wello. I understand tirat yow:
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E2t12 1 stipulation also therefore, necessarily includes no objection 

2 I to the offer.  

3 Ie proposed testimony as idemntified by The Atomic 

4 ;nergy counsel way be received in evidence as supplementary 

5 evideace from witness Sherwood Davies and suppilementary evi

e dence frm -the witness Lkblard Smith, and if you have copies 

7 sufficient for the reporter, the reporter is directed to 

9 incorporate within the transcript at this place the statements 

Q now rceived into evidence from the witnesses Davies and smith.  

0t MARTIN: 1 will supply the reporter zaith suf

ficient copies, 

12,I 

7 

09 

20 

21 

'P3
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F12 13 1 HI~qA JEN~SCiH: Very well. Somewhe-se in accordante 

2 with the correspondence which has passad among the par-Liesz 

3 copies of which we have received, 3: infered th-at nd party was 

4 rea!dy or desirous at this time to Lnterrogate in reference to 

this evidence, so that m~atter would be deferred to our 1,oc-.br 

6 session, is that correct? 

7 ktrm ROXS~DIA: That's cosarrect, ,, chairman.  

~ I CMIrmVIN JimqSCH: 4pplicant,? 

10 k'p., T1 osTEm.- Viat's correct, nro chairman.  

~ CIRAIM JENSCHI, wry well. That concludes yoar 

12 presentation of evidence,. is that correct? 

13 M'R. PLARTflM: yes ir. clairaman.  

14 CHAIRMiAN JEIC. Djoes the Regulatory staff have 

15 any evidence to offer? 

18 MR N.. KAPFAN: W.. Chairman,~ possibly to expedite the 

17 hearings in -mvexmber 1 would like to indicate that on septez-,b4-r! 

3rdo 1971,. 1 forwalrded to the Board and to al! parties to thlis 

proceeding a documuent entitled Supplement 7.mer 3 osafety 

20 j tluati inp US. Atomic 

*22 of New Yoxk, inc., .[ndian Point Nuclear -,eneratina, unit iiqiber 

23 2, ocket mumber 50247., 

24 Ffr 4chairman, this relates to the e mergency core 

25 1 cooling system and will b~e taken up at our 1ovezrber session..
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E2Bt14 1 have obtained a stipulation front all parties to this pro

2 ceeding which would agsee to allcwing this document to becoye 

3 Staff Exhibit taimber 4 with the stipulation that had our 

0 witnesses been present today they would testify as indicated 

5 in this safety evaluation.  

6 CHAIRMN JENSCM . is your desire that that be 

7 marked as an exhibit or rather be i-ncorporated in the transer-1 

8 as evidence? my recollection leas that your original safety 

9 evaluation was incorporated within the transcript in order to 

10 be more generally available.  

11 ka. Vo KARi .. what would be preferred, mro chairman, 

12 if the original was and I believe you are coxrect , The 

13 problem is i will have to furnish sufficient copies to be 

14 included.  

CITAIRIKKAN JENSCH: You may.  

16MI,0 M Q\RmAN: Tia fk you, w. Chairman.  

17C MIRIAMN JENSCE: With that stipulation from all 

is parties these documents which the Regulatory Staff counsel 

i9 has referred to, September 3 staff safety evaluation may be 

20 accepted as evidence from the Regulatory Staff and the 

.1 reoter is directed to Physicalk incorporate that supplement 

22 within the transcript at this place as the evidence from the 

28 Regulatory Staff, and likeiise it's my understanding that the 

: stipulation encompasses the schedule that cross-examination 

025 reference will be undertaken at the November session.
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E2Vtl5 Is there anything further from the staff? 

2 MR. icARMi: That's all at this time, ir chaixmano 

3 

* 4 

5 

6 

7 
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17 

22 

* 13 

23 

24
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: That I take it then constitutes 

2 all the submittal of evidence that we can receive and 

3 give consideration to at this session, is that correct? 

4MR. TROSTEN: That's correct.  

5 CHAIR&N JENSCH: Does that then leave matters 

6 of procedure for consideration? I believe, Applicant, you 

7 were going to speak to that matter.  

8 ,. TROSTEW: Yes, 14r. Chairman.  

But first I would like to address myself to the.

10 matter of the continuation of the radiological safety aspects 

it of the proceeding. We have discussed this with Mr. Roisman 

42 and it is our understanding that Mr. 1Roisman will furnish 

13 to the Applicant, Board and the other parties all cross

1 examination by October 20th. it is further my understanding 

T5 that Mr. Roisman will give consideration to the need for 

is any direct testimony and will advise applicant and the 

17 parties by that date as to whether any direct testimony, 

as well as cross-examination, will be offered at the 

19 November 1st session.  

20 CHAIRM4AN JENSCH: Excuse me. May I understand yoar 

21 last statment? 

22 MR. ZROSTEN: Yes.  

23 CTHAIRMAN:JENSCH: In other words, he will furnish 

24 a request to you to adduce further direct testimony, is 

25 that correct?
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1 MR. TROSTEN: No. I am referring to direct 

2 testimony, if any, from the Intervenors.  

3 CHAIIRMAN JENSCH: From the Iintervenors, very well.  

4 MR. TROSTEN: Correct, M4r. Roisman? 

5 14R ROISMAN: Yes, sir.  

6 MR. TROSTEN: Further, I understand that Mr.  

7 Roisman ,will have available by the 25th of October a trial 

memorandum similar to the one that he produced with respect 

S to other issues in this proceeding dealing with the emergency 

10 core cooling system matter and indeed all other matters to 

11 be encompassed in the November 1st session of the hearing.  

12 I would like to say also that we are in the process 

13 of providing information informally to Mr. Roisman in 

14 response to his questions concerning emergency core cooling 

15 system matters. We have received one set of questions from 

I Mr. Roisman and I understand we will be receiving more. We 

17 are going to answer these questions as r.apidly as we can, 

i8 those questions that are addressed to us. There are some 

19 of these questions that are addressed to the Staff. I agree 

20 with Mr. Roisman that providing responses informally to 

21 these questions will tend to expedite the hearing comnmencing 

22 on November Ist, and in that spirit we are going to try to 

23 answer as many of these as we can. However, it is my 

24 understanding that in the event we are unable to complete 

25 the answers to any of these questions we nevertheless will-
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simply go forward on November Ist although this may involve..  

2 a somewhat more lengthy session that would otherwise be the 

3 case.  

4 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: How long is more lengthy? More 

5 lengthy than what? 

6 MR. TROSTEN: Well, Mr. Chairman, I think Mr.  

7 Roisman would probably prefer to speak to that.  

SMR. ROISMMN: Mr. Chairman, to answer the question 

9 I don't know if the Boa has had an opportunity to. look at 

10 the questions which we have asked. We will be nsking others, 

11 of equal detail. The amount of time that will be required 

12 if they are not answered in advance will be that as we get 

1 3 answers if those answers themselves upon further study 

14 indicate that we want more information that isn't readily 

is available at the hearing we may then ask that information 

16 be presented, and we don't know how long the Applicant or 

17 the Staff will take to get that information. We think that 

18 the questions that have been put are, if you will, sort of 

19 first-line questions. They themselves will produce 

20 information which may result in a second line of questioning, 

21 hopefully the cross-examination. But that information 

22 obviously has to be studied.  

23 It's my plan that as we go through the hearings 

24 and we are dealing with the ECCS questions that we will be 

2 , asking questions during the day, studying that testimony in
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1 the evening ad in many cases recalling the same witnesses 

2 the following day to further interrogate them with regard, 

3 in effect, to their previous day's testimony. I am not 

4 suggesting and I know Mr. Trosten is aware of this, that I 

5 am going to be able to conjure up all of the new lines of 

6 questioning that information that I am merely hearing for 

7 the first time might warrant right on the spot during cross

a examination. I hope that it isn't going to mean even as 

9 much as several days of delay, but that the witnesses will 

10 be -- They know what we are concerned about. We have told 

11 them that in a statement of issues which went even before 

12 that letter that listed the detailed questions. They know 

13 the problems that we have with core geometry, the problems 

14 that we have with the tests and analyses that have been 

15 conducted, and I suspect that if they come prepared to open 

16 their hearts to us and the Board on the question of the 

17 inadequacies of present testing measures and their basis 

18 for believing that they made conservative assuaptions to 

19 compensate for them that we won't have more than maybe an 

20 extra two days of hearing as a result of getting testimony 

21 at the last minute. Bu.t I should say, and I wish to stress 

22 this, that in our previous experience we found that the 

23 Staff witnesses have been more helpful for us, more frank 

24 and open and willing to discuss problems that they see than 

25 have the witnesses from Westinghouse, which perhaps is not
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illogical, giving the variant responsibilities of the two 

2 organizations.o 

3 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Can I interrupt for a moment? 

4 I think the Comission at one time indicated that in one 

5 sense the hearings should not be scheduled until all 

discovery proceedings have been completed and the Board set 

7 this proceeding for November I with the hope that all 

discovery will have been completed by that time and that 

we will sit continuously to dispose of it.  

go I hope this does not mean any further sessions 

11 in regard to these matters, leaving open the environmental 

12 matters related to duration..  

13 M. ROISHNM: No. Mr. Chairman. Let me say that 

14 in effect the principle that we the Citizens' Committee 

is will be operating under is that the cross-examination is 

16 always, of course, in the nature of a form of discovery and 

17 that we will simply be burning the midnight oil, provided 

18 the Applicant doesn't expect us to have hearings at night, 

19 to analyze and digest the information that we are getting 

20 on cross-e-x.amination and to just proceed further the next 

21 day. We do not anticipate, as far as our part of the case 

22 is concerned, any request that the hearings be adjourned to 

23 a later date other than adjourning on a Fridy and coming 

?4 back on a Tuesday morning. :ft is not in any way our intent 

25 or our belief that we cannot dispose of all radiological
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safety matters with continuous hearings beginning on 
a November I and ending, at this time I would expect, within 

3 two weeks; in other words, eight hearing days, Tuesday 

4 through Friday of two weeks, should do it unless something 

5 really incredible cames up .  

6 But what I was going to say is that the Staff's 

7 answers to these questions and their contribution in it is 

8 very important to us, and the earlier that we have that the 

9 better it will be for to make our presentation.  

10 CHIMUI JENSCH: Is it going to be of any help 

11 if we put this off for one week? I almost got a shudder from 

2 the Applicant's counsel, Because I think he has been hopeful 

13 that there will be no further postponements. But the Board 

114 is not inclined to take hearing days for matters of 

Is discovery or discussion with the Staff that might eliminate 

I6 many of the matters that would be propounded at a hearing.  

17 M TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, may I just offer a 

18 clarification here. I think Mr. Roisman will certainly agree 

Is that his questions are not in the nature of discovery in 

20 1 the sense of the Chairman's questions. These are in the 

- nature of preliminary cross-examination and what he is 

22 doing as I understand it is simply asking those questions 

23 which he would ask if the hearing were actually going on, 

24 and we are trying to answer those questions and we expect 
25 that we will be discussing this with 11r. Roisman between now
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1 and then in some detail in an effort to eliminate those 

2 questions which simply would have to asked at the hearing 

3 if the hearing were to be held today, so the discovery 

4 process really in the sense in which the Chairman has asked 

5 the question is really over, Mr. Chairman. That's the 

6p reason why I feel that we are going to be able to proceed 

7 smoothly into this hearing session on December Ist.  

8 M ROISNAN: Mr. chairman, I think I can basically 

9 agree with that. The Applicant and the Staff have been 

10 most helpful in supplying documents and we have been given 

11 this list of documents the emergency core cooling system 

jz Itask force used and have received within days of request 

i either on the telephone or by writing a copy of the document 

14 that we have asked for, and our people are able to study 

is them and I think Mr. Trosten does characterize the questions 

16 as being closer to cross-examination questions than they 

17 are to what you would call discovery questions. We, as you 

is know our philosophy has been that this isn't a Perry Mason 

19 trial where we will surprise the witness with a piercing 

20 question that will cause him to break down on the witness 

21 stand. We want the Applicant to know and the Staff to know 

22 well in advance what our concerns are and if they have got 

23 adequate explanations to alleviate those concerns we are 

24 most anxious to hear them, and if they don't we want them 

25 £ to know what we think our problems are.
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One aspect of all of this is that they may decide 

2 to'recant on their support of the plant after realizing 

3 that we have probated an error that they haven't originally 

d 4 considered.  
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I CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You don't care when they 

2 break down, I understand, or otherwise.  

3 MR. ROISMAN: We are prepared to accept a 

4 breakdown at any time, Mr. Chairman.  

3 CHAIRN?0, JENSCH: I think the observation from 

6 the many reactor proceedings that were before the Commission, 

7 I thinkthat this reflects the greatest of cooperation among 

8 the parties that I have witnessed before the Commission, 

9 1 think the Applicant has well undertaken a lot of the 

To so-called extra effort in order to provide information.  

11 From the review I have had from these documents, I think 

12 it contributes substantially to expedite this proceeding.  

13 Proceed, counsel. Do you think two weeks will 

14 do it? 

15 MRo ROISMAN: Yes, Mr. Chairman, I would think 

16 it would do it.  
17 MR. JENSCH: The Regulatory Staff, do you 

is have any suggestions for procedure or anticipationsfor 

19 time involved? 

20 DT. KARM-AN: No, Mr. Chairman. We feel as 

21 does the Applicant and the Intervenor, that the case 

22 probably can be corapleted the radiological aspect of it, 

23 within that time frame,, We have received questions from 

24 Mr. Roisman somewhat in the nature of cross-examination 

25 which we are studying and evaluating, and we will get the
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answers to him as quickly aE possible.  

2 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The Board will adhere to its 

2 schedule of meeting here on November 1, The Board has had 

4 some advance time to make these preparations and is making 

5 itself available to proceed continuously,, We hope it will 

a be possible to adhere to that. Is there any other 

7 procedural matter to consider? 

8 M. MARTIN: I Chairman, in behalf of New 

9 York State, I have discussed with counE.el at a previous 

10 meeting, and I would like to ask the Board's. permission, 

is that the witnesses be produced by the State for cross

12 examination and be given permission to be put on at the end 

13 of the November session rather than at the beginning, 

14 CHAIRMkAN JENSCH: Very wello The Board will 

15 adjust to that schedule, I think the matter of timing and 

16 the call of a witness can better be left to arrangements 

17 among counsel. We will not specify a date for their 

Is appearance. I trust that you, Mr. Martin, will arrange with 

HQ other counsel as to a time convenient for their call. The 

20 Board will be available to continue discussions when the 

91 time can .be arranged in that regard.  

22 Hudson River Fishermens Association, do you 

23 have any information to give us about this subject? Do 

24 you plan to introduce direct evidence? Have you completed 

25 your discovery proceedings?
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1 MR. MACBETH: N.e would have no evidence in the 

2 radiological hearings in November, Mr. Chairman.  

3 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Your plesentation will be 

4 entirely on the environmental matter? 

5 MR. MACBETH: Yes, 

6 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very wel.l0 

7 Does that complete all the procedural consideration? 

MR. TROSTEN: Yes, Mr. Chairman, excepting, of 

course, for the matter that I mentioned at the outset, 

10 that Mr. Roisman and Mr. Macbeth have been conducting, and 

11 I have been conducting several discussions concerning the 

12 conduct of the consideration of the limited operation 

13 mot!Dn which we filed on September 24, and also the 

14 conduct of the envirornentai hearing called for under 

i5 Appendix D. We agreed that Mr. Roisman would present the 

is general understanding to the Board.  

17 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Proceed .  

i8 MR. ROISPiAN: Yes, Mr. Chairman.  

is As the Board mentioned only a couple of moments 

20 ago., this has been a proceeding which is at least unusual 

21 in the sense that the parties have been able to work 

22 together, I thir, more than has been true in other 

23 contested proceedings, and yet the proceeding has remained 

P clearly very contested.  

25 The environmental review question has raised
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I several problems in this proceeding, As I understand it.from 

2 the Applicant's standpoint, they now have pending both 

3 before the Commission and before this Board motions requesting 

4 highly expedited proceeding for either the issuance of 

5 licenses to operate the plant pending the environmental 

6 reviews, or a highly expedited environmental review that 

7 would produce the issuance of a license in very short order.  

8 The position of both the Hudson River Fishermen's 

9 Association and the Envirormental Defense Fund is that the 

10 amount of time that would be required to adequately review 

11 the issuance of a license or to adequately review the 

1 environmental matters is too short as proposed by the 

is Applicant in those motions, We toy with the idea simply 

14 of opposing them flat out and making this into a very 

is acrimonious argument over scheduling, an acrimonious 

Is argument over the merits of the case., But at the 

"17 Applicant's urging, we sat down and have discussed with them 

and have been in discussions with them for several weeks, 

19 to see if there wasn't some middle ground that would 

20 accommodate both sets of interests.  

21 The principle that we harmnered out--and I will 

22 discuss the details of that.r-was that we would go through 

; 3 a process of gradual compliance with the requirement of 

24 the envirommental review; that tnhe Applicant would permit 

25 a period of time which we felt was reasonable to conduct
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I an adequate environmental review, and we would 
permit a 

2, certain amount--not opposed to a certain amount of no-power 

3 testing which we felt the environmental effects of were 

4 sufficiently small or were not going to be large enough 

5 that we would want to take a stand on them without being 

6 able to fully investigate it, as part of the same thing 

7 as we talked about on fuel loading.  

a The matter would then come to a much quicker 

9 hearing because we wouldn't be arguing, spending hearing 

to days arguing with the procedures for the proceeding, but 

we would limit our argument to the things that we are both 

interested in, which are the merits, Consistent with that 

sort of a gradual compliance approach, we have agreed with 

the Applicant to support the application for a license to 

operate'the plant for testing purposes only, up to fifty 

per cent of power, We would, by December 1. of this year, 

T7 complete our analysis of all environmental matters in 

$8 terms of a presentation of our case, We would be prepared 

.19 to identify our direct testimony, our cross-examination, 

20 issues which we are concerned with and the like,, The 

21 Applicant, for its part, will provide us with all of the 

22 information as they have on .environmental matters. There 

23 will be no procedural argument over discovery. Our 

24 technical people will be given access to the plant at 

2 appropriate time to examine things. We will be able to

FIWm5
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I discuss with the Applicant's technical people on an informal 

2 basis question as we have. In short, it will be a very 

3 open process in which we will be given every opportunity, 

4 in the next two months, to get the information that we 

5 need in order to be able to state our position by 

6 December 1.  

7 We hcpe ihat perhaps on December I we will have 

8 a sufficiently strong case that if we oppose the issuance 

9 of the license or support it with modification, that we 

10 will be able to persuade the Applicant of those, modifications 

and will be able to reach some sort of a settlement between 

12 us regarding our concerns with the environmental matters.  

If notp we would be prepared and are going to request the 

Board today to schedule, beginning on the 14th of 

December, the full environmental hearing, to have four 

16 hearing days on environmental matters in December, and if 

17 necessary, an additional eight hearing days on environmental 

18 matters beginning on the l1th of January,, Our thought is 

198 at this time, given the environmental concern that we are 

20 focusing upon, our environmental concerns that are 

21 relatively narrow in scope.  

22 For instance, the radiological releases from 

23 the plant are not matters with which we are going to be 

24 focusing in the environmental review, The issue I 

25 mentioned earlier is the problem with the fish and
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1 protections for the fish in terms of the operation of the 

2 plant. We think that twelve hearing days on the environmental 

3 issues will be adequate.  

4 At the same time the Applicant will be presenting 

5 its motion for issuance of a license to test up to fifty 

6 per cent of power with our support. We would urge that 

7 the Board set that hearing for the conclusion of the 

a radiological safety hearing in November, whatever day it is 

P that we finish on radiological safety, We simply add on to 

10 that the number of days that the Board feels are required 

to conduct its environmental review of the question of the 

12 environmental impact of low power testing. That will be 

is under D-2 of Appendix D.  

14 We would suggest to the Board that setting three 

is hearing days should be more than adequate for the Board to 

16 consider the environmental effects associated with that 

17 no power testing.  

is CHAIRMAN JENSCH: When you say no power, you 

19 mean up to fifty per cent? 

20 MR. ROISM4AN: Yes. That is a testing as opposed 

21 to an operational license.  

22 1If I may, let me explain. There are some other 

23 dates which we can discuss as well. We believe the essence 

-4 of the agreement is to try and bite off a little bit as 

20 we go along the way. The question of fifty per cent testing
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1 is something that we think we can live with. That is not to 

2 say that we are delighted with it. Settlements also involve 

3 something where people give up something in order to get 

4 something else in return, That fifty per cent esting 

5 involves the Applicant providing us with information on this.  

6 Approximately seventy-five testing days under an 

7 idal testing schedule, that is. In short, if no problems 

B arise in the testing schedule, the no power testing takes 

9 seventy-five days to reach and conclude the testing at the 

110 fifty per cent level. That seventy-five days, in effect, 

is as much time as we are going to need to conduct our 

12 .environmental review, It makes good sense to us to not 

put the Applicant in a position of having to delay the 

14 plant to a point where it co.uldn't meet--that is, it would 

be physically impossible to meet its customers' electric 

16 needs that summer, assuming it gets an operating license 

17 for the plant. If there was a way to give them the 

1s opportunity to meet that need in the summer, they get a 

19 license for the plant and still conduct an environmental 

end 20 review, that is.  

21 

* 22 

23 

24 

S25
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1 ~ Obviously the essence of the entire matter has 

to do with the ability of the parties and the Board's 

agreement with the kind of scheduling that we are suggesting.  

It is short,. Our people. are working day and night on 

nothing but Indian Point, as I think the Applicant is, also.  

6 That schedule depends on a number of factors. Let me go 

7through some more aspects of the details of that to indicate 

8what those factors are.  

9 Radiological hearings that begin on November 1 

00 And we will assume will be required some time around the 

1 10th or 12th of November. At that time the Applicant will 

12 submit proposed findings of fact on radiological safety 

13 factors within twenty days. The Citizens' Committee for 

14 the Protection of the Environment will submit its proposed 

15 findings within twenty days or January 11th, whichever is 

16 later. It is to get the radiological safety issues disposed 

17 of in the sense of getting before the Board all of our 

is various feelings on those before the environmental review 

19 is completed, so that the Board can have the time to meditate 

20 on that aspect of the case even though there will be the 

21 whole cost analysis and all issues to be presented.  

22 Secondly9 the hearing on the no-power testing will 

23 take place, we will say, if the hearings on radiological 

safety end on November 12th, that they will be on November 131h, 

215 14th and 15th, three hearing days., during which time the



F2-W-M-2 
2017 

Board will have an opportunity to interrogate the witnesses 

2 for the Applicant and the Staff with regard to the fifty 

3 percent testing license.  

4 -CHARWN JENSCH: Including environmental 

5 information? 

6 MR. ROISMAN: Oh, yes, absolutely.  

7 The radiological safety aspects of that will be 

8 from the standpoint of the Citizens' Committee on Protection 

of the Environment, and will be its entire case. In other 

10 words, the Board will have at that point the full record 

11 on radiological safety, and it will be the position of 

12 the Citizens' Committee on Protection of the Environment.  

3 that that record is the record for all purposes of the 5057A 

14 considerations of the fifty percent testing license. Within 

15 seven days after the conclusion of that fifty percent 

16 testing review, the Applicant will submit its proposed 

07 findings of fact. Seven days thereafter the proposed findings 

18 of fact of the Citizens' Committee for the Protection of 

19 the Environment and any other Intervenors, and four days 

20 after that the Applicant would submit any rebuttal matter.  

21 It would be our hope -- And this is very important 

22 to all of the parties. -- that the Board, within thirty 

23 days, be able to act on the motion for fifty percent testing, 

24 which of course would be to approve immediately twenty 

25 percent and to refer to the consideration of the testing
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above twenty percent. That, also, in line with the 

regulations under Appendix D.  

3 During this period of time the technical people 

will be working on the full environmental review, and on 

December I a presentation of that will be made. First 

t to* just sit down with the Applicant and the Staff and let 

7 them know what our feelings are and see what if any 

Sagreement can be reached, and of course, shortly thereafter,, 

9 a day or so, file that matter with the Board. Everybody 

go0 will at that point be pointing toward the beginning of 

11 hearings on environmental matters on December 14th. We have 

12 all checked our schedules and hope this is adequate notice 

13 that the Board will be able to set aside four hearing days 

14 in December. The split of the environmental hearing 

15 between December and January has two purposes: First,, we 

16 realize the detailed environmental statement must be in 

17 the hands of the party and the Board before we conclude 

18 hearings. We hope that if that detailed environmental 

19 tatemenmt is not ready by the comencement of hearings on 

20 the 14th of December, that it would definitely be ready in 

21 advance of the commencement of hearings on the 11th of 

22 January, and the natural recess that the Board and the 

23 parties might take from public proceedings during the 

?A Christmas recess, New Year's recess, will still be available 

25 dine to get that matter completed by the Staff if it had not

F2-W-M-3
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been previously completed.  

2Secondly , the Applicant, as the Board knows, now 

3 has pending a license request for a ninety percent testing 

4 md operating license under Part D-2 of Appendix D. That 

5 pending motion will be in effect delayed by the Applicant 

6 in lieu of its fifty percent testing license. But it will 

7 be renewed with the understanding that the hearings in 

8 December for the first couple of days will focus on that 

aspect of the environmental review which would enable the 

10 Board to resolve the ninety percent testing and operation 

1 licensing request, and the Board will then have before it 

12 the necessary information to make a decision on the ninety 

3 percent licensing and operating.  

114 That is3 if you will, a fallback position by the 

15 Applicant, which we don't have any disagreement. If the 

16 environmental review and the Board's consideration of 

07 environmental matters following that review prevents the 

to issuance of an initial decision with regard to the licensing 

19 of the plant, say, by the 16th of April, the Board would still 

20 be able to make the more limited findings associated with 

21 a ninety percent testing and operating license that are 

22 envisioned under Section D-2, and wYould be able to, if it 

23 is a green light, to give the Applicant the green light , or 

24 if it is a stop, be able to warn the Applicant that it best 

25 be looking for other alternatives for power in the summer of
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1972 at Indian Point, at an early stage, so that some action 

can be taken by the Applicant to cope with that problem.  

For our part, we will, and the Applicant, be 

submitting, following the hearings in January -- And that 

will be no later than the 21st of January when we will 

conclude hearings. -- the Applicant would submit within 

fourteen days its proposed findings of fact on environmental 

matterso We will submit within fourteen days our proposed 

Endings of fact and the Applicant would have ten days for 

rebuttal, and the Board -I 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let's not hurry quite so fast.  

I haven't heard the Staff in here yet. We certainly aren't 

going to act without the. Staff.  

MRo ROISHAN. When I said the second set of 

fourteen days, I mean us. You see, I read Calvert's Cliffs 

literally. They, like us, are supporting public interest 

here, I include them as one of the parties.  

Da. K N: We would be included in the same 

category as the Intervenors with respect to findings and 

responses 

ClAIRMAN XENSCH: Very well.  

MR. ROISMI: I didn't mean to exclude them by that.  

Following the submission of the proposed findings, 

I should point out that by that time all of the proposed 

findings and submissions on radiological safety will be
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already in. In other words, the Boara will have all tUe 

2 proposed findings on that aspect of the case. The Board, 

3 consistent with the guidelines, within forty-five days, 

which comes Very close to being around the 15th of April, 

5 can issue its initial decision in this proceeding. This 

6 scheduling is geared, we think, to having a full environmental 

7 review at a time when we are prepared, the IntervenorsD 

8 ~udson River Fishermen's Association and the Envirorental 

9 Defense Fund, to make a full presentation of our case, a 

10 time in which we feel confident to have our information 

1 necessary to state our views on these matters and support 

12 these views with additional evidence and cross-examination, 

13 as the case may be.  

116 I think this represents the Applicant as well.  

15 We are very pleased that we can try to work out this problem.  

16 Both of us concentrating not upon the narrow objective of 

07 either getting a license or not getting a license, but on 

18 a broader objective of getting the facts before the Board 

19 and having reasonable opportunity for a hearing and getting 

20 a decision within a reasonable period of time. We have 

21 tried to work this out early because we hope that the Board 

2 2 will set its schedule to accommodate this hearing in 

23 October to deal with hearings in December and January. Twelve 

24 days of hearings we think are not unreasonably lcng. But we 

25 are not asking the Board to block out an unreasonable period
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1 of time compared with its other commitments. We hope that 

2 the procedures will meet with the Board's approval and 

3 we can, at this hearing, schedule those dates and proceed 

4 with the business of getting, if you will, to the merit, 

9 which is where we all want to get very quickly.  

6 Knowing that the procedural matters are covered, 

7 and at the minimum, we will be having three days of hearings 

a or so in November on the fifty percent testing. That will 

9 be an uncontested croceeding. Also, hearings beginning on 

10 the full environmental review on the 14th of December.  

if CHAIRYM JENSCH: We certainly appreciate the 

12 fact that the parties have conferred and propose a specific 

13 schedule. The Board will not give any commitment that the 

14 schedule will necessarily be our guide. We are going to 

15 take the time with this case that we think is necessary, 

16 whether it is contested in in certain parts or not. There 

17 have been suggestions as to how much time should be allowed 

is for decisions. I think the Commission's early guidelines 

19 in those regards are somewhat unrealistic on many occasions, 

20 and the Board has had to take more time. This Board will 

21 expedite this proceeding in every way it can, We will 

22 necessarily be guided by the content of this record in the 

23 amount of time that has to be taken. We will try to 

?A schedule these dates, and perhaps after the noon recess we 

25 can indicate how well we can set our schedules for the
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hearing time, A time for review of these matters is something 

2 that is not easily gauged in advance, and we don't intend 

3 to indicate to the parties that in any way because they have 

3 4 a schedule that they suggest for us, itwill necessarily 

5 be our guide. The parties are to be coimitended for the fact 

6 that they are spending a lot of time in conference about 

7 both the procedural and the substantive matters. I want to 

8 hear from the Staff, though, in this regard. i don~t know 

9 anything about the Staff work at all. All I can take a look 

10 at is the calendar I see posted from time to time. I knaow 

11 they have a heavy schedule. The Board is not inclined to 

12 say to the Staff that you have thirty more seconds to 

13 submit some document or forever hold your peace. We will be 

14 inclined to give some latitude toward any scheduling which 

15 affects them., We are looking to the Staff -- And I say 

18 tis without any reference in any adverse way to any of the 

17 parties. But for the balance of the presentation, after 

review of the evidence from the Inter-enors and the Applicant, 

19 we are inclined to receive from the Staff only their 

20 deliberate determinations and not any hurried judgments 

end, 21 submitted in this proceeding.  

23 

24 

25
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F3Wtl I MR. MRAN: io chairman, i wish that the Regulator 

2 staff can afford the luxury of indicating that we are concen

3 trating the entire Regulatory.Staffrs intention on the indian 3 4 point 2 plants. 1 must and 1 can reassure the Board and the 

5 chairman that this case does have a high priority on our 

6 schedule, and we are doing everything we can to move it along 

7 as quickly as we can. i would h~ive to look and check all 

a those dates that were thrown at me rather quickly this morning 

9 But from the sound of those dates and from the scheduling as 

10 indicated to me before I left Bethesda yesterday, it would 

1 appear that we can, barring any unforseen difficulties, meet 

12 that schedule. We will certainly do everything we can to 

3 13 expedite it.  

14 The main problem, as far as E can see0 will be an 

to environmental problem. We are continually and constantly 

16 kept in touch of all radiological problems, but we are con

17 centrating very heavily now under the new Appendix D and 

18 various other regulations in the environmental field related 

19 to this particular plant0 

20 1,, too, would like to take a look at the schedules.  

21 Unless there is something in here that disturbs me at the 

22 moment, i feel the Regulatory Staff can go along basically 

23 with the scheduling as outlined by mr. Roismano 

24 CMIRDMN JENSCH: 19m sure your protective safety 

25 with that nbasically going along0 " we expect you -auld
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F3Wt2 I basically go along. We suggest to the staff, that we are not 

2 looking for any hurried judgments in this matter. We expect a 

3 deliberate determination to be submitted to the Board, 

4 Is there anything further that we can consider from 

5 a procedural point of view at this time, or in any other 

6 respect? 

7 MR. TROSTEN: Might I comment with respect to D 

8 Roisman's presentation? 

9 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: yes.  

10 D TROSTEN.- we are in general agreement with what 

w. Rosiman has said, and x think he has presented our situa

17. tion very clearly. 1 would like to add a few points with 

3 13 respect to what he has told the Board. it would be our earnest 

14 hope: Mr. chairman, that the Soard would be able to give con

15 sideration to that portion of our motion which relates to 

16 testing above fifty per cent of power 0 and to operation at any 

17 level of power as opposed to testing. Expeditiously at the 

is cofmencement of the December hearing as suggested by Mr.  

19 ROisman 0 and that the Board would be in a pesiton following 

20 due consideration of that aspect of our motion , to be able to 

21 issue an order granting or denying the motion within a period 

22 of seventy-five days after the commencement of the testing 

23 period 

24 I mention that, uw, chairman, simply because that is 

25 the estimatedtime that we feel that it would take us to complet
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1 that portion of the testing program which would take us up to 

2 and including the fifty per cent of pwer level.  

3 In order to make this a meaningful progressive pro

4 gram, as AX. RoisMan had outlined, it vzould be highly desirable 

5 and we would ask that the Board take into consideration this 

~ factor and attempt io conclude its deliberations on that aspect 

7 of the motion within the seventy-five-day period.  

8 CHARPOMN JENSCH: WDe, i interrupt? 

Sm.R° TROSN: yes, .. chairman.  

t0 ClAiRmN JENSCH- I hope in your presentation is a 

11 clear demarcation as to the effect on the environmental situa

12 tion, if that is your intention to request authority to do.  

is Kaybe this is an experimental case in that regard. f you 

14 raise the lever another ten degrees or another ten kilowatts 

i5 or other mW you get another first on the environmental, and 

16 you give it another ten shots and you get something else. i 

17 don't know how fine a line can be drawn for each megawatt 

la of increase , or whether the consideration, after we get twenty 

19 per cent of pewer, which is the extent that the commission has 

20 authorized the Board to act on, the balance power increase is 

21 included in one summation so that the enti-re matter can be 

22 closed.o 

23 From that point of view0 i don't knaow If you are 

24 going to ask for step-by-step increases in puwer, 1 hope you 

are going to be able to tell us that one more leaf will fall
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F3Wt4 I from the tree or another dozen fish will got it in the neck or 

2 something like that. I don't know how well you can clearly 

3 define the power increases that you have apparently been dis

4 cussing among yourselves. i hope you can tell us that either 

5 there won't be any effect or--we want the significant increase, 

6 that there will be no significant change from ten megawatts 

7 to twenty megawatts, and from twenty to thirty, and we get 

8 no significance all the way through. it seems to me that you 

9 may necessarily be in a consideration of once you get beyond 

10 the twenty per centp preparing the record for the Commission, 

11 it would feel adequate for its consideration, that whatever 

12 the power level is.  

T3 I just raise that as a problem in the preparation of 

14 a record for the comnissiono 

is Mio TROSTgN: we appreciate the chairman's suggestioni 

16 and we are indeed very conscious of his point. To the extent 

17 that one can draw some meaningful significant distinctions at 

i8 these very points, it would be our intention to have the 

19 record clear in this respect, Fxo chairman. so that is our 
20 intention.  

21 CHAIRMAN JENSCH-: Proceed.  

22 xR. TROSTEx.: The second point I would like to add 

23 as a supplement to .1. Roisman's presentation, is that in vie 

24 of the progressive nature of the presentation, we would hope 

that the Board would give Preference to its consideration of.
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the fifty per cent testing motion in preference to matters per

taining to the hearing as a whole. it is possible, in view of 

the schedule, that we have discussed with the Board this marnin 

that the Board's deliberation on the motion for authority to 

test up to fifty per cent of power would overlap to some deqree 

the ccmmencement of the hearing. It is o=r hope, as the 

Applicant, that the Board would in general give preference to 

the consideration of the testing motion as opposed to the full 

hearing~.  

Finally, with respect to the general matter of 

schedules 0 time has not permitted up to this point, 2.o 

chairman, the additional step that the Applicant wishes to 

take, which is to conduct the most detailed kind of dis

cussions with the Regulatory staff to assist the Staff in its 

performing its function. So the staff would be able to have 

its detailed statement, for example, completed by the 1st of 

December. 3t would certainly be our hope that we would be 

able0 by working with the staff, to assist the Staff in 

carrying out its regulatory functions so that the draft 

detailed statement could be prepared and circulated, and then 

the final detailed statement could be available siqnificantly 

in advance of the December hearing. vie certainly will do our 

very best to work w ith the staff in this respect, to help them, 

and quite obviously, it is a very important aspect of this 

wbhole matter that the Staff be prepared to move forward on
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F3wt6 I the schedule as well as the Bard and the parties.  

2 The only other point I wanted to make, vr. chairman, 

3 concerns the affidavits which the Applicant intends to submit 

S in support of our motion. We are very hard at work on those 

I affidavits right now, YM, Chairman. it is our expectation to 

8 have these to the Board and the parties in the very near future 

7 certainly well in advance of the starting of the November 1st 

8 hearing.  

I C IRMN JEWNSCH: I know you have drawn up schedules 

10 that you feel will accomnodate your interests and the interests 

11 of the intervenors and the Staff. I just wonder if you could 

12 limit your so carefully defined interests that you have imposed 

13 the burden for the decisional process, and above twenty per 

14 cent of the power, i think you are talking about the comnission s 

I5 activity; that you may be defeating your endeavor to have the 

16 full consideration of this matter as to whether the commission 

17 will give consideration to piecemeal considerations about this, 

I8 or whether the case shouldn't be resolved upon the basis of 

19 the final safety analysis report. you are asking for the 

20 power level that your plant is capable of operating and letting 

21 it stand or fall on that basis.  

22 i don't know whether your schedule is self-defeating 

23 your purposes. I don't know. These are problems that we 

24 probably will be exploring in the course of the hearing. it 

o25 
Imay well be that the commission itself, which has reserved
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1 to itself the determinations above twenty per cent of power, 

a may decide that they want to hear it once and that0s all.  

3 Whatever power level this record will justify, if any, is a 

4 matter that they will consider and none else. we haven't had 

5 guidelines from the commission in that regard. i just mention 

that as a consideration that may be a problem in our hearing.  

7 After all, when we go beyond the twenty per cent of pcwer, I 

8 think we will be developing a record that we think the 

Commission will want for its considerations.  

0 mR TROSTmEN: i understand the chairman. we have 

11 certainly given the most serious kind of considerations to 

12 the point you are raising. it is our view, mJo chairman0 that 

M both from the standpoint of the Anipplicant's schedule which 

14 necessarily contemplates a series of actions leading up to 

is full potyer operation, and also necessarily contemplates that 

16 from the standpoint of uncovering any problems that might be 

17 present in the testing system, that we commence this testing 

is program and carry out as much of it as we can as soon as we 

19 can. So that we would be in a position to resolve any dif

20 ficulties that might come up in time to enable the plant to 

21 be in full operation by the summer of 1972. Mot only from 

22 those standpoints, but also from the standpooint of how 

23 Appendix D is set up, W. Chairman.  

24 we feel a progressive approach to a full power 

25 operation is fully within the contemplation of both the
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1 Applicant's schedule and the regulatory process. we also feel 

2 that the nature of the factors which the Commission has directe 

3 the Board to give consideration to in Section D indicates that 

4 a progressive approach, first considering what can be con

5 sidered, and then ultimately considering the full power full 

6 term license is what the Commission had in mind of what would 

7 be a fruitful approach to this problem, 

8 CHAIRAN JINSCH: Have you completed? 

9 m.Ro TROSTEN: yes. i have.  

!0 CAmN JENSCH: Is there any other matter that we 

31 can consider at this session? 

12 the Board does have some concern or inquiry by way 

13 of clarification. we thbught, however, we would not take a 

14 formal recess for lunch, at least, at this time, but we will 

15 take a fifteen-minute recess now and then come back and con

16 tinue until we have completed our present inquiries on 

17 clarification. At that time perhaps we can adjourn. is there 

is any objection to that procedure? Hearing no subj objection, 

19 at this time we will reconvene in this room at twelve o'clock.  

20 (Recess.) 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25
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1THE CHAIRMAN: Please come to order. At this 

2 time I would like to discuss the effect of the sl.taation, 

3 the pressure vessel situation.  

.MRo BRIG S: As I read the additional testimony 

5 of Applicant concerning reactor vessel integrity, the 

6 design of the pressure vessel is based largely on the 

7 calculation of the stresses and stress distribution in the 

8 reactor vessel, is that right? 

9 MR VON OSINSKI: Yes, sir, that's correct, 

10 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Excuse me. Just a moment, if I 

11 may. At the time each speaker speaks will he give his 

12 name so that the reporter will have it.  

3 MR. VON OSINSKI: Aiy name is Roland J. Von Osinski, 

14 MoBRIGGS: And the vessel was designed by engineers at 

1s Combustion Engineering? 

16 MR. VON OSINSKI: Yes, sir, The design was done 

17 by Combustion Engineers.  

is8 MR, BRIGGS: To what extent has this stress 

19 analysis for the Indian Point 2 vessel been reviewed by an 

20 independent group? 

21 MR0 VON OSINSKI: The stress analysis of the 

S22 Indian Point vessel has been reviewed by Westinghouse 

23 Engineering organization.  

?,A MRo BRIGGS: Were calculations, some of the 

P25 calculations repeated by Westinghouse people? To what
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extent, how thoroughly did they go through the stress 

2 report? 

3 M. VONOSINSKI: The independent analysis which 

4 Westinghouse performed consisted of a detailed rigorous 

5 thermal distribution analysis, and in addition we formed 

G- our own, based on the results that were obtained from that 

7 thermal analysis that Westinghouse performed we performed 

our own fatigue analysis and our own stress analysis 

9 calculations and compared the results. We did not in 

10 essence go through and just compare numbers. We compared 

11 results.  

12 MR. BRICGS: And this comparison was favorable? 

is MR. VON OSINSKI: Yes, sir. It was.  

14 MR,, BRIGGS: To what extent has the strees 

15 analysis for the reactor vessel been confirmed by 

16 experimental determination of stress in that vessel or in 

17 a similar vessel? In other words, were strain gauges put on 

18 the vessel during hydrostatic tests or anything lik1e that 

19 to confirm analysis? 

20 M,, VON OSINSKI: To my knowledge the Indian 

21 Point reactor vessel was not strain gauged.  

22 M. BRIGGS: To your knowledge have other 

23 vessels of that size and wall thickness been thoroughly 

24 tested by use of strain gauges? 

25 MRo VON OSINSKI: May I confer with some of the
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fellows here, please? 

2 MR . BRIGGS: Yes.o 

3 MRo VON OSINSKI: Excuse me for conferring with 

4 my associates here.  

5 I am aware of the detailed strain test program 

6 performed by Combustion Engineering on a subsequent 4-loop 

7 reactor vessel, a Westinghouse vessel, It was done on their 

8 own, I do not have the details. I cannot confirm the 

9 results of their analysis, but I do know that they did 

10 strain guage test a pressure vessel that was very similar 

11 in construction and design details to the Indian Point 

12 Reactor vessel.  

13 11R. BRIGS: Could you possibly relate or 

14 provide a reference if there is a report that describes 

is that testing? 

6 MR. VON OSINSKI: Combustion was intending to 

17 write a paperv I believe, around the particular test 

is program that they did on one of our vessel's closure heads.  

19 This was done only on a closure head in the ligament 

20 penetration area. But I'm sorry, I can't speak for Com

21 bustion Engineering because it was done by them.. I can 

22 attempt to contact them and see if this result could be 

23 made available, but that's all. I can't commit them, I'm 

24 sorry.  

25 MRo BRIGGS: It would be helpful if you could



GlBm4
2035 

1 contact them and ask whether it's been reported and what the 

2 name and number of that report might be.  

3 MR. VON OSINSKI: I will be most happy to.  

4 MR. BRIGGS: On the materials that are used in 

5 the vessel I noticed that the Atomic Energy Commission has 

6 recently published a, well, published for comment a proposed 

7 regulation on fracture toughness of materials. Are you 

8 acquainted with that proposed regulation? 

9 MR. HAZELTON: Warren Hazelton. Yes, 

0 oMR. BRIGGS: Does the material in the Indian Point 2 

vessel satisfy the requirements of that proposed regulation? 

12 MR. HAZELTON: Insofar as tests were performed 

13 on it, yes. We firmly believe the materials do comply with 

14 that proposed regulation.  

15 MR. BRIGGS: You say insofar as the tests were 

16 performed on it. Do you mean according to the regulation 

17 there should be additional tests or-

sI MR. HAZELTON: That is correct,, According to 

19 the regulation essentially, the proposed regulation, 

20 essentially two types of fracture toughness tests are to 

21 be performed on all the materialso These are the Charpy 

22 tests and the droprgeight NhDTT tests. At the tLme the 

23 Indian Point No. 2 vessel was being manufactured it was 

24 not the practice nor was it required to run the drop

25 weight tests on all materials. But we of course have the
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1 Charpy test results and we can infer from these that the 

amaterial will meet the requirements that were intended 

3 by the proposed regulation,, 

4 The materials in the Indian Point No. 2 vessel 

.3 have good properties. There are none that appear marginal, 

6 so we have no concern in this respect.  

7 M.R BRIGGS: And when you referred to materials 

8 in the Indian Point 2 vessel you are referring to welds, 

9 as well as the base material, is that right? 

10 INER HAZELTON: Yes.  

MR. BRIGGS: Is there a substantial difference in 

12 the fracture toughness of the uleld material as compared 

with the base material in the Indian Point 2 vessel? 

MR. ALTON: I don't have the exact numbers in 

25 my head, but as I remember it there was not any substantial 

Is difference. That is the weld results that we had were good.  

17 Usually the fracture toughness of the welds is better than 

i8 that of the base material and I don't remember anything 

19 that was different than that in the Indian Point vessel.  

20 NR0 BRIGGS: The Codes permit the grinding out of 

21 flawed areas in the plate and of course in the welds also 

2 2 and repairing those flawed areas by use of welding, that is 

23 repairing areas in the plate by use of welding,, Were you 

24 close enough to the constructiou of the vessel so to what 

25 extent grinding out of the defects in the plate material was a
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I required, grinding and repair of defects 

in the plate 

2 material? 

S MR. HAZELTON: I donIt remember that from my own 

4 personal recollection. I just don't remember any of the 

5 details as to that.  

6 MR. BRIGGS: I believe it's the position of the 

7 Applicant's witnesses that if the pressure vessel as it's 

B now fabricated, if it contain no flawys,, that there are I 

shouldn't say no circumstances, but that if the temperatures 

10 and pressures in the vessel are kept within the hydrostatic 

11 test pressures, let's say, that there is no possibility of 

12 the vessel failing, Is that a reasonable way of putting 

13 the position that you people take? 

14 NRo WEISEMANN: Mr. Weisem;.nn,. I believe that 

15 that iE an over-simplification. I think that we have 

is looked at different modes of failure. If you consider 

17 the vessel under its operating conditions after it has 

18 been brought up to temperature I believe your statement 

19 would be a correct statement, except there are certain 

20 modes of operation which involve transition from pressure to 

21 say room temperature and atmospheric pressure to the 

22 operating conditions, Where there are additional restrictions 

23 placed on operation to avoid applying significant stresses 

24 in the reactor vessel under conditions ohen the vessel 

215 would not behave in a ductile manner I believe it's the
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combination of these things that, together with the 

a surveillance programs, assure ourselves that there are no 

in 
3 surprises as far as the/other words keeping track of the 

4 special materials as they actually--as their properties 

5 change during operation, as opposed to relying on predictions 

6 that were made.  

7 MR. BRIGGS: If we consider the vessel operating 

8 at temperature and operating at pressure, it's the Applicant's 

position that it's necessary for there to be flaws in the 

t0 vessel in order for the vessel to fail, is that right? 

11 MR. WEISEMANN: Well,, it's our position that if 

12 the vessel was once brought up to that operating condition 

13 and which is the case for hydrostatic tests that the vessel 

14 will continue to be able to operate throughout its lifetime 

25 when one considers that there is a surveillance program to 

16 take care of the problems that are associated with systems 

17? which are required to keep the vessel within its intended 

I8 operating range, as well as to take into account the 

19 possible changes in vessel conditions.  

20 Actually, I believe that the position is that 

21 the vessel as it is constructed will not fail.  

22 MR. BRIGGS: How large a flaw in the vessel 

23 wall would be required for the vessel to fail? 

MR. WEISEMANN: I'd like to have Mr. Hazelton 

25 answer that question,
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1 MR. HAZELTON: That 0s a very comp.lex question 

2 as you probably realize. That of course depends on exactly 

3 how the vessel is being operated, but as long as the vessel 

4 was being operated under conditions that are called for in 

5 the technical specification we feel according to our 

6 best judgment and our best ways of calculating this that 

7 we can that it would take a very, very large flaw to cause 

a failure of the vessel.  

9 Now when we talk, about a very large flaw, we 

10 can talk about a flaw say perhaps halfway through the wall 

11 and many feet long or a flaw all the way through the vessel 

12 wall and several feet long. Obviously the particular 

is geometry of the flaw , where it's located , so forth , has an 

16 effect on the size of the flaw that would be required to 

15 cause failure of the vessel. It's a very complex question , 

16 but I think the size of the flaw that we are talking about 

17 that would be necessary to cause failure of the vessel 

18 would be very large indeed., 

19 MRo BRIGGS: How large is the largest flaw in 

20 the vessel as the vessel was fabricated? 

21 MR. HAZELTON: Again, I don't see how we can 

22 answer the question how large is the largest flaw in the 

23 vessel. Now we can say, however , that because of the way 

24 the vessel was constructed and inspected we feel that it's 

25 highly unlikely that there will be flaws any larger than the
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1 order of half an inch in the vessel. We obviously don't 

2 know the size of the largest one now, but we feel very, very 

S sure that it would not be larger than on the order of half 

1 an inch.  

MR. BRIGGS: When you say on the order of half an 

a inch, you mean something that's a half inch long, a crack 

7 a half an inch long and a half inch deep, for instance? 

a MR6 HAZELTON: Well, I'd mean a flaw something 

0 on the order of say a half an inch deep by maybe several 

10 inches in the other dimension or something comparable to 

that. Again, the geometry of the flaw has a great deal to 

M do with its detectability. So if the flaw is several 

1- inches long it need not be as deep in order to be positively 

4 detected.  

1 MR. BRIGGS: What kind of standards are used in 

the ultrasonic testing of the material to assure that one 

17 can detect a flaw of this size? 

MR, HAZELTON: There are several types of 

standards used. I think Mr. Noel Dressel could answer 

20 that better than I could.  

2 MR. DRESSEL: Noel Dressel.  

22 The acceptance standards are based on both 

28 longitudinal and shear mode, and normally in the case of 

P4 a plate of three per cent notch by one inch long, the 

25 plate thickness.

G2Bm9
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MR. iBRIGGS: COLid you explain how the testing 

2 is accomplished and what these modes are, what you are 

S. talking about in layman's language? 

4 MR. DRESSEL: Well , in the case of the longitudinal 

5 mode, sir, it's applying a sound into a plate to see 

6 whether a lamina or parallel of condition is evolved or is 

7 in that plate.  

8 In the case of the shear mode we apply the ultra

9 sound in a shear direction to locate any indication that 

10 may be vertical to the plate, and this is done in two 

directions perpendicular to each other to provide for 

12 all location of all indication., So that the hundred per 

i3 cent volumetric inspection of the material is performed.  

14 MR. BRIGGS: As I remember, the vessel wall is 

15 of the order of eight inches thick.  

16 Now what size-what would be the smallest flaw 

17 then one could expect to detect? 

I MR. DRESSEL: Well, shear modes, 3 per cent, 

19 MR. BRIGGS: Three per cent then of eight inches? 

20 This would be three per cent in depth? 

21 MR. DRESSEL: The three per cent notch, one inch 

22 long.  

23 MR. BRIGGS: One inch by three per cent of the 

24 depth? 

25 When yeu saythat there was one hundred per cent
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1 volumetric inspection of the vessel, this was done by 

2 moving the detector along the surface of the vessel? 

a R DRPSSEL: Yes.  

4 MR. BRIGGS: How is it accomplished? 

9 MR. DRESSEL: Yes. By moving the crystal along 

a the surface of the plate so that--it's difficult to explain-

7 so that you get a shear mode in one direction of the plate 

a and a shear mode in the other direction of the plate so that 

9 you are seeing any indication that might be oriented this 

TO way, any indication that may be oriented perpendicular 

to that.  

114 

T7 
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MR. BRIGGS:Is this sensitivity equally good 

2 examining welds and examining base plate material? Are 

there differences? 

MR. DRESSEL: Well, the welds are examined by 

5 radiography to two percent normal, two percent sensitivity.  MR.  
6 BRIGGS Are they examined ultrasonically also? 

7 IR. DRESSEL: They are examined for inflammation 

8 after the hydrostatic test in the shell areas with both 

the same methods, shear and longitudinal mode, in the shell 

areas.  

l MR. BRICS: Let's see. I may have misunderstood 

912 you. You indicated that the welds were examined by X-ray 

113 methods and then that the welds were examined ultrasonically 

after the hydrostatic test.  

15 MR. DRESSEL: In the area of the shell regions, 

yes, sirO 

MR. BRIGGS: How about around the nozzles? 

MR. DRESSEL: And around the nozzles, yes.  

119 MR. BRIGGS: Well, the original question was one 

20 that was concerned with the sensitivity. If the sensitivity 

21 fbr detecting flaws in welds by ultrasonic methods as good 

22 as the sensitivity in detecting flaws in the base plate? 

23 MR. DRESSEL: Well, I will have to -- I will answer 

a4 that two ways. The technique is sensitive, will give the 

25 same sensitivity. The actual acceptance standards, that



G3-B-M-2 .  

2044 

II'd have to confer on and familiarize myself with them.  

2 But the technique is capable of the same sensitivity, 

3 yes.  

16 MR. BRIGGS: Does the presence of the cladding in 

5 the region between the clad and the base material affect 

6 the results that one gets on ultrasonic tests? Does it 

7 affect the sensitivity with which you can detect flaws in 

8 1he material? 

MR~. DRESSEL: Not to my knowledge, no, sir. We 

10haven't in my -- From what I know there has been no 

11 experience of interference with the cladding for getting 

12 into the weld with-the fuel areas, It may require some 

i3 adjustment to reduce background, but this does not reduce 

14 the sensitivity technique.  

15 M. BRIGGS: Are you an expert in ultrasonic 

16 testing? I am asking this to get some idea. Is this one 

117 of your major fields? 

is M. DRESSEL: Wells I have been associated with 

19 ultrasonic testing for a great many years and, yes, it's 

20 my opinion, yes.  

21 MR,, BRIGGS: I understand that in some places there 

22 has been an indication of I will call it a failure of the 

23 bond or of cracking or what have you between the clad and 

24 the base material on clad-vessels, not necessarily Indin 

25 Point vessel, not necessarily reactor vessel, but does this
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have any effect on the sensitivity of detection of flaws 

2 in the base material beyond the clad area? 

3 MR. DRESSEL: Well, I don't know that I quite 

4 understand your question. If we are now talking about 

ultrasonic inspection on the pressure, on the weld section 

8 itself 

7 MR. BRIGGS: On welds and base material also.  

a MR. DRESSEL: On welds and the base material, if 

9 there were indications within that clad region area that you 

10 are speaking of, this would be - If they were within the 

11 sensitivity range the technique would use them. In other 

12 words, we'd see them.  

I M. BRIGGS: Let me ask you this. Suppose you 

14 have an area in which the bonding between the clad and 

15 the base metal is essentially disintegrated. Can you detect 

16 flaws in the base material beyond this -

17 MR. DRESSEL: No, no. No, no, because you would 

see the defect in the bond before you would get into the 

19 base material.  

20 MR, BRIGGS: And you'd not detect anything in the 

21 base material? 

22 HR. DRESSEL: That's correct.  

2 M. BRIGGS: If you were measuring through the 

?A clad.  

25 MR. DRESSEL: That's correct.
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1 Ro VON OSINSKI: Excuse me. My name is Von Osinski.  

2 ITd like to clarify a point if I may.  

3 We require that this particular Indian Point 

4 reactor vessel cladding be ultrasonically examined for bond 

5 100 percent so that we can assure you that the cladding was 

6 bonded. There were no lack of bond areas in the cladding.  

7 MRo BRIGGS: But if now -- I don't know how to 

8 term this. -- but if flaws developed between the clad and 

9 the base metal9 a question was one of would this obscure 

10 flaws in the base metal itself? 

11 MR. DRESSEL: It would obscure them, but it would 

12 show that also you were not getting into the base material 

13 and you'd have a problem.  

4 MR. BRIGGS: Well, we have indicated then that 

15 you gentlemen can conclude that the flaws in the reactor 

16 vessel, if there are any, any of any significance, it would 

17 be highly unlikely that they would be more than half an 

18 inch deep by several inches long, and you also conclude, 

ig I believe, that a flaw this size would not be sufficient to 

20 cause failure of the reactor vessel under the conditions that 

21 are imposed by the technical specifications.  

22 There was a calculation requested, I believe, by 

23 the ACRS concerning the situation if there were a transient 

24 and the rod- failed to drop, in which case, if I recall, the 
25 pressures in the reactor vessel would go as high as about
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4000 psi. Is this number right? Do you recall the 

D end calculaticn? 
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DIR. WEISEMANN: I don't recall the precise number, 

I but I believe that's perhaps in the right order of magnitude.  

3 MR. BRIGGS: Would you, before the next session that 

4 we have, look at that situation and indicate whether the con

5 ditions imposed on the reactor vessel by that transient would 

a change any of the statements that you have made in the report 

7 here? I don't ask you to do it now0  unless someone is corn

8 pletely familiar with those numbers, that is.  

9 MR. WEISE1ANN: Excuse me. Are pu speaking about 

10 whether after having experienced such a transient, you would 

11 change the opinions, or whether consideration of that transient 

12 would change what is said here to the vessel in general? 

i3 MR BRIGGS: This additional testimony doesn't con

14 clude an examination of that transient. There was considera

i5 tion given when the transient was examineZ! in your other 

16 reports of what these vessels would be and whether the reactor 

17 vessel would fail. I'd like for you to look at the case of 

is that transient again, the conclusions reached then and what 

19 is stated in this report, and see if there is anything dif

20 ferent that you put in this report as a result of the conditiors 

21 that exist in that transient.  

22 in other words, it is a case that wasn't considered 

23 here. I would like to have it looked at again. I believe it 

is concluded here, then, in the report in the testimony that 

25 in order for the vessel to fail, the flaws: that are present
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1 would have to be substantially enlarged as a result of the 

2 cycling that occurrs, the growth of floors in the vessel, and 

3 the rates of growth are so slow that one wouldn't expect a 

4 substantial increase inside of the floor during the life of a 

5 vessel.  

6 To what extent are the cracked growth calculations 

7 based upon experimental information fore let's say, vessels 

8 of the size and wall thickness of the indian point 2 vessel? 

9 Has anyone anywhere followed the growth of floors in a large 

10 vessel like this under test conditions? 

11 NR. HAZELTON: Basically the crack growth data given 

12 in the report, based on that approach to crack groawth, of 

13 course, these data come from experimental tests on specimens, 

14 1 think that a maximum size vessel that we run tests on is in 

15 the order of four inches, which is approximately half the 

16 thickness of the vessel. But the data also indicate, as the 

17 result of specific programs to determine this , that there is 

18 no side effect associated with that data as used this way.  

19 There were some other portions of your question 

20 there that we might refer to another time.  

21 IR mANJ0rNE: we have programs in which we have 

22 been using fraction mechanics which really study the stress 

23 distribution at the base of the crack and really consider the 

24 l al conditions that are the things that propagate the crack.  

25 Using different sizes of specimens and specimens of different
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Hlwt3 I geometries, of cracks , that are center crack plates, edge crack 

2 plates or the standard WOL, wedged open loading plates,. in all 

3 of these cases the crack growth rates were nearly identical.  9 4 so this shows that the mathematics involved in studying these 

5 stress feel at the end of the crack was indeed correct in 

6 giving us the right crack growth rate. so the size of the 

7 vessel in which you calculated the stress field would not be 

a an important factaro 

9 MR. BRIGGS: Do you think the stress feel can be 

10 calculated accurately enough so there is little concern about 

11 this? 

12 m . f AIN0INE.- The fact that we can use cracks of 

3 13 different geometries and come out with predicted crack growth 

14 rates does give you the confidence to know that you can use 

15 some other geometry, although larger in size, and predict a 

16 crack growth rate.  

17 mR.. BRIGGS: hat w. e said then, if the vessel is 

i8 properly designed and if the materials are properly qualified, 

19 and if the vessel is operated under the conditions that are 

20 specified in the technical specifications, that we wouldnct 

21 expect any flaws that might be present to grow sufficiently 9 22 to cause the vessel to fracture. To what extent is inspection 

2 during operation important to confirm these expectations? 

1R.. WEISElNN. The integrity of the reactor vessel 

25 is extremely important, Therefore, it h~s been considered to
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I be prudent by experts in the field to institute surveillance 

2 programs to confirm the condition of the vessel material and 

a also to check on the actual behavior of the possible indicationj 

4 of defects during the operation of the plant. Actually we do 

5 not expect that we will find anything that is detrimental in 

6 any way.  

7 However, by having those programs it would be pos

a sible to at any time ascertain the condition of the reactor 

9 vessel and also to review the operating rocedures to make 

10 sure that those procedures are apwropriate, 

I might add that there is a high likelihood that this 

12 expexience will shm. that there is more flexibility in the 

13 operation of these plants by relaxing some of the requirements 

14 for operation of the reactor vessel as a result of this 

15 experience. so there is really more than just simply concern 

is of the safety. There is the possibility that because of the 

17 wide safety margin that you see from the calculations, there 

18 is a strong indication that experience will show that we can 

is relax the requirements for operation which would allo greater 

20 flexibility in the operation of nuclear plants without en

21 croaching upon the kinds of safety measures that are necessary 

22 to assure the safety of the public.  

23 

24 
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N.o BRIGGS: To what extent is this inspection 

program concerned with initial flaws in the vessel? in 

other words, on page A-25, I believe, it indicates that only 

4 selected pressure vessel areas were tested ultrasonically 

5 after the hydrostatic test. Did these areas involve looking 

6 at places where flaws had been found by the initial 

7 ultrasonic test? In your test program are you planning to 

8 follow the behavior of flaws that were found by the initial 

9 test? What is the basis for the program? 

10 MR. GROB: The post hydro test mapping of this 

11 vessel concentrated on some of the highly stressed regions 

12 of the vessel around the nozzles, and also on the base 

is plate and welds in the cylinder section, and then around 

14 the knuckle portions of the head, as also a stressed area.  

15 So probably the most important ones for consideration are 

16 the highly stressed areas. We don't expect or believe that 

17 the vessel flaw changes or characteristics as occurs during 

18 the lifetime of the plant might warrant a need for a periodic 

19 mutine inspection of flaws to look at that day by day 

20 growth, or something like that. Over the long period of 

21 time to produ.ce an additional level of confidence that the 

22 flaws have not grown in some unexpected way or there have 

23 been any surprises, it is our intention to perform certain 

24 inspections in these accessible areas, and as equipment might 

25
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develop as appropriate, look into some of the less 

accessible areas. When I say less accessible, I mean the 

areas can be made there for inspection from the inside, 

using underwater techniques which requires use of equipment 

that is being improved in developments all along.  

MR. BRIGGS: Making the question a little bit 

simpler, maybe, certainly there must have been some 

indications from your ultrasonic testing in these areas.  

MR GROB. Yes, and these are what we would look 

at again. These provide a signature to look at again to 

see if the signature had changed. If it has, you would 

evaluate what changes have occurred.  

MR. BRIGGS: So then at least a part of the test 

program is based on following the behavior of indications 

that you have gotten from your testing as the vessel was 

fabricated and as followed in the hydrostatic test? 

MR. GROB: Yes.  

MR. BRIGGS: One final question, I guess. In 
S 

your report you mention that the critical flaw size of a 

junction of a nozzle shell can be much smaller than the 

critical flaw size in the shell itself. Suppose now that one 

had a critical flaw size at the junction of nozzle and shell.  

Would this be expected to propagate through this shell? 

What would happen to it in the event of a -- If it is a 

critical flaw size, it im:st mean it will propagate somewhere.
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1 What happens where you have one at the junction between the 

2 nozzle and the shell? 

3-' MR.. THAZELTON: I think perhaps we might clarify 

4 this a little more. I think when you were referring to 

s critical fla-u size, were you referring to Appendix C? 

6 IM BRIGGS: Yes, Appendix C, page ten.  

7 MR. HAZZLTON: This was a general discussion of 

8 where more critical areas are in the vessel. It also 

considers the situation where there is no radiation effects 

10 on the shell. Under these conditions it would take a 

11 smaller crack to cause a failure at that nozzle location 

Q2 than at the shell simply because the stress levels are 

13 higher there.  

14 That situation, of course, would change during 

is life. As the vessel shell is irradiated, you will find that 

16 for any given circumstance of temperature and pressure, 

07 the limited area would be the shell even with the flaw size 

16 in the same order as in the nozzle. What one has to do is 

19 operate the vessel in such a manner that you have no 

20 problems in any of the areas. I don't know whether I have 

21 answered your question or not.  

22 IP. BRIGGS: Let's take the question at the 

23 beginning of life, if we may. When you say a flaw is of 

24 critical size, what do you mean? 

25 MR 1IAZELTON: That's the kind of terminology used
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I by a fracture, when experts are saying under those particular 

2 circumstances of temperature and stress conditions and 

3 material properties, a certain size crack will cause 

4 failure, and is called the critical size. But the actual 

size is, of course, a function of the material properties 

6 under those conditions and stresses.  

7 'LRI. BRIGGS: When you say it will cause fa*lure, 

8 you mean it will begin to grow rapidly; is that correct? 

MR. HAZELTON: Yes, that is correct.  

10 MR. BRIGGS: The question was related to one, 

.11 would you expect this crack then to grow down into the main 

12 vessel and to continue to grow in the main vessel, or would 

13 it be arrested in the main vessel? 

14 MR. HAZELTON: This would depend on the exact 

15 circumstances, the exact transient that you are considering 

16 and the differences in the stress levels, the differences 

1 7 in the material properties that cannot be answered generally.  

18 To answer your question, I think under certain 

9 rcumstances 

20 MP.o BRIGGS: So you couldnot court on the stopping 

21 at the main vessel necessarily; is that correct? 

22 MR. HAZELTON: It depends on the particular 

23 circumstances that postulate, You would have these critical 

94 sizes and signs.  

25 CHAIR AN JENSCH: I wonder if you could be a little

2055



H2-w-M-5 
2056 

1 more specific in your answer. I think the question was, so, 

2 in other words, you can't expect it to stop when you get 

3 to the main vessel; is that correct? 

I 4 MR. HAZELTOW. I am trying to say that under some 

5 circumstances under certain situations I would expect it 

6 to stop, Under certain circumstances, I would not. I might 

7 say that in our approach here to positively prevent any 

8 fracture of a vessel, we do not rely on it stopping. I 

9 will try to answer your question. There may be cases where 

10 it would, but we don't rely on that to prevent fracture of 

11 a vessel.  

12 DR. GEYER: VCd like to extend the questioning 

I 13 with regard to tests on a pressure vessel to tests on piping 

14 md other features of the primary system. What tests are 

'5 made on the piping? 

16 M. WIESEMANN: What types of tests are you 

17 speaking of? 

i8 DR. GEYER: You just described radiography. What 

19 is the situation in the piping as compared to that? 

20 M. DRESSEL: Ultrasonic examination of the piping 

21 and 

p 22 DRf, tMYER: Of all the piping? 

23 MR. DRESSEL: Of the primary piping, and radiographic 

24 examination of the fittings.  

25 DR. GEYER: The hydrostatic tests made after all
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the piping is assembled? 

2 MR. DRESSEL: Well, in the loop, yes.  

DR. GEYER. In this primary loop? 

4 MR. DRESSEL: Yes.  

5 DR. GEYER: What is done with the safety valves 

6 at the time your test pipe is -

end. 7 MR. DUSSEL: I can't answer that.  
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MR. WEISEDANN: Generally the safety valves are 

2 kept closed in that type of test by gagging them.  

3 DR. GEYER: The primary typing is made in what inay? 

4 Is it drawn tubing or welded plate0 bent and wlelded plate? 

5 MR. GROB: in our hydrostatic tests, the safety 

6 valves were not installed. They were blind.  

7 mR o HAZELToN; The primary coolant piping in Indian 

Point Number 2 plant is seamless forge pipe, austenitic 

9 stainless steel.  

10 DR. GEYER: And you are confident that it is as 

11 free from flaws as the primary vessel itself? 

2 M. HAIZLTON: Well, there are slightly different 

is cirteria applied. The pipiig itself certainly is free from 

14 flaws. The welds that are welded together, in fabrication, 

15 of course , is another area of concern,, But they are inspected 

16 radiographically. I probably should refer to mr. Dressel to I 

17 see if he has anything to state on whether he thinks there is 

10 any difference in the quality.  

9 MR.o DRESSEL: I didn't have an opportunity to go 

20 into any great detail on the acceptance standards to the main 

21 coolant piping, x wasn't completely prepared for that, 1 am 

22 aware of the fact that the piping is forged material0 ultra

23 sonically inspected and the fittings are cast material and 

2 4 radiographically inspected, and the welds radiographically 

25 inspected. specific standards i can't call right out,,
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I DR. GEYER: Thank you.  

2 hRo BRIGGS: That were a few questions that ld like 

3 to just mention concerning the Staff Supplement to their 

4 safety evaluation. It is not necessary that they be answered 

5 at the present time, but will come up for question early in 

6 November. you may choose to answer some of them now, if you 
7 wish, or just keep them until that time until the Intervenors 

8 are asking numerous questions. These might duplicate some of 

9 these questions.  

10 D. IARMN: We will prefer to answer them at a 

11 subsequent time.  

12 MR. BRIGGS: The Applicant calculates, as I see from 

13 his evidence and from the report here, that in the event of a 

14 pipe break0 8.24 square feet, double-ended cold-leg break, 

i5 that the peak clad teniperature will reach 2,300 degrees 

16 Fahrenheit0  The staff concludes that the maximum calculated 

17 fuel cladding temperature does not exceed the Commission's 

Is regulation of 2,300 degrees Fahrenheit . it comes very, very 

19 close but it doesn't exceed it. So there are some questions 

20 related to that0 

21 one of these questions being, to what extent has 

22 the staff checked the input numbers and the calculations, at 

23 Westinghouse made to be sure there are no errors in the cal

24 culation which would lead to temperatures higher than 2,300 

25 degrees?
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Smy second question was whether the loss of cooling 

2 accident double-ended rupture of the largest pipe for the 

3 xndian point 2 plant has been calculated, whether the tempera

.4 tures have been calculated by an independent group by use of 

5 a program different from the one -that estinghouse uses. Y 

6 guess that's straightforjard 

7 The third question is somewhat similar. If the 

8 incident were calculated by use of the relap code and by 

staff personnel. are all the plant characteristics known so 

10 accurately, and are the bases for the program so similar that 

11 the calculated maximum temperatures would be identical? if 

12 not, would it be expected that the relap code might calcula'te 

13 higher temperatures or lowex" temperatures? 

14 And finally, a question that I suppose the 

is vWestinghouse people will have to answer. It may be in one 

T6 of the reports. This has to do with the behavior of the 

17 accumulator water during the reflooding or the refilling.  

18 it says here in the Staff supplement, under 3.3 Analysis 

19 of the Reflood and Refill, under part 4, that when the amount 

20 of steam generated becomes appreciable, the amount of steam 

21 in the core generated becomes appreciable during the refilling 

22 and reflooding, that flow is allowed through only the broken 

23 loop until the accumulator discharge in the intact loops is 

24 complete. That is steam flow. This gives a maximum pressure 

25 drop through the system. The accumulator water from the
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2 it says finally that, 'The steam flod resistance 

3 limits the rate of liquid rise in the core, but the annulus 

4 continues to fill with water until the liquid level reaches 

5 the inlet nozzle. After this it flows to the containment by 

6 way of the broken inlet pipe path.,, 

7 What i am interested in here is what fraction of the 

8 water, from the three unbroken looks, actually flows out the 

.9 broken loop into the containment during this period. i don't 

To recall seeing curves of the amount. The curves that I do 

1 recall seeing seem to suggest that the level in the reactor 

12 vessel never did get high enough for water coming in from the 

0 13 accumulators, from the three unbroken loops to spill out 

14 through the opening in the fourth loop.  

15 i am interested in knving what fraction of the 

i6 accumulator water does go out of the vessel in that way0 

17 m. TROSTEN: ior. Moore is present here and is 

I8 prepared to respond to your question.  

19 mR. BRIGCS: xf he can tell me which curve to look 

-nd 20 at, it will be very helpful.  
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MR. MOORE: I don't believe there are any curves 

2 in the reports submitted to show it.. The accurmulator height 

3 is a function of time in the transient.  

4 CHAIRM4AN JENSCH: Would you take a microphone, 

5 please.  

6 lIv.. MOORE: My name is James Moore from 

7 West inghouse.  

0As a matter of facts for the Indian Point 

9 calculation, we just filled the downcomer with the remained 

0 accumulator water. So there was very little spilled , if 

I any, during the course of the accident, during the refloodingo 

12 We lost about twerty-five per cent of the accumulator 

13 water during available blowdown as a result of the 

14 assumption of bypassing during loading.  

1 k t, BRIGGS: So then during the refill and 

is reflood period, essentially none of the accumulator water, 

17 except for the one loop, spilled out? 

MR , MOOREE: That's correct .  

193o GGS: RThank you.  

20 There is a related question, thenand that is 

21 what would the sitUation be if one changed his assumption so 

22 if steam flowed through all four lines and the accumulator 

23 water that was entrained in the thing be carried out 

24 through the broken loop? In other words, one can make twio 

25 kinds of assumptions; He can make the assumption that is
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1 made in the calculations that there is no steam flow 

a through the three unbroken lines, that the accumulator 

3 water that comes into those lines goes into the space 

4 around the core barrel and is available at the core; he can 

5 make the other assumption that there is steam.flow through 

those lines and that some of the accumulator water is 

7 entrained in the steam and is carried out the break. I'd 

a like some discussion about which of these assumptions is the 

9 more conservative, and whether there is reason, really good 

1 0 reason for the assumption that is used here rather than the 

It assumption of entrainment of accumulator water in the steam 

12 and this water being carried through.  

is I don't have any other questions.  

14 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let we just have a brief inquiry 

is on a matter that is wholly unrelated to that which has 

is previously been discussed by my colleagues. This has to do 

17 with the environmental matter that I was reviewing very 

is hurriedly on the entire environmental matter by the 

is Applicant. I refer to Section 23.3-6. It says, "The 

20 effect of the expected river temperature rise--river 

21 dissolved oxygen concentration was evaluated and it was 

22 not expected to cause any significant changes in the 

23 devolved oxygen content of the water as passes through the 

?4 plant." 

2On Pages 32 to 34 of the Applicant's submit tal,



H4Wm3

2064 

1 it is stated, "Even if supersaturated conditions did 

2 develop, there is not sufficient time for a significant 

3 oxygen loss by gassing to the atmosphere,, The time of 

4 passage of water through the plant from intake to outlet 

5 is 205 minutes," 

6 The calculations show increased oxygen loss is 

7 insignificant. I am wondering if this isn't too much of an 

a inconvenience, if this could be a written response and 

9 may be submitted in the next couple of weeks. Although we 

10 are not going to take up the environmental matters until 

11 December, I would like to have an opportunity to review 

12 it a little. If you could give references to studies that 

13 support those statements, that is., As I understand it, 

14 the indication is given that water will go through the 

15 condensor so fast that tha oxygen cannot be lost, I wonder 

16 if you could describe to us the physical phenomenon of 

17 what occurs. As I understand it, on some occasions in 

is still water you could get a supersaturation, I wondered 

19 whether moving water under pressure, that that is possible, 

20 and what experimental data support the position set forth 

21 by the Applicant, Does an air bubble cool the oxygen out 

22 of the water and does it stay there and go out of the 

23 outlet before there is any gassing? If it goes out into 

24 the water, what kind of a plume is there in the moving 

25 system, like the Hudson River? I wondered if you had
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experimental data to support that and also if you could 

2 describe the physical phenomenon with some more particularity, 

S Give us a physical description of how this does happen, 
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I-B-M-l 
I MR. TROSTEN: We will respond to this in writing, 

2 Mr. Chairman.  

3 CHAIMIN JENSCH: Thank you. Is there any other 

matter that can be considered at this session? 

5 IR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, you mentioned earlier 

6 that you might after the lunch break, which was just a 

7 regular fifteen minute break, give some further consideration 

8 to the scheduling of the environmental hearings, the taking 

9 u of the fifty percent testing at the conclusion of the 

10 No .ember I hearings and the taking up of the full 

1 environmental to begin on the 14th of December. If the 

12 Board does have its views on that it would help us for just 

13 purposes of our own scheduling.  

4 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes. The Board will endeavor 

15 to conform, and our present indications are that we will 

16 reonvene the hearings as indicated by the parties, and I 

17 m ght say that, having gone to the Register early, I think 

is it's advisable to get these dates established now, because 

19 other cases may conflict. We will accept the schedule that 

20 you propose for this hearing.  

21 oR. TROSTEN: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.  

22 CHAIMA JENSCH: Is there any other matter? If 

23 not this evidentiary hearing -

24 MR. TROSTEN: Excuse me. Just one point. Do I 

25 understand that subject to the presentation of the answer to
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| the question that Mr. Briggs raised that the Board does not 

2 have any further questions for our panel of witnesses? 

3 CH.IMMU JENSCH: We cannot say at this time, but 

,we would suggest that your witnesses need not be here at 

the first day nor the second. We will try to give you at 

6 least twenty-four or thirty.'hour indication if we do desire 

7 f them.  

8 MR. TROSTEN: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.  

CHA .[ AN M£NSCH: Is there any other matter? If 

10 not this evidentiary session is now concluded.  

.i 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22



0

0
'Y~X 

~L-. (V ,~


